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THE GREAT ISSUE OF 
OUR TIME

By Tom Anderson
Publisher,

Farm & Ranch Magazine
The great Issue of our time Is 

not peace. It is not segregation, 
fluoridation, mental health, me
tro, full employment, the twist, 
or old age benefits. It is not 
economic. The issue is freedom. 
Not freedom from, but freedom 
to. Not forced freedom, but 
freedom of choice. Not legislat
ed f r e e d o m ,  but God-given 
freedom.

F r e e d o m  of choice is the 
foxmdation of our Republic. The 
Constitution of the U n i t e d  
States and its Bill of Rights are 
the unique formal documents 
in the history of governments 
that maximize personal free
dom by limiting the power of 
government. The bigger the 
government, the llttler the peo
ple. The history of governments 
proves that massive centralized 
power brings on the fall and 
decline of a nation.

Freedom of choice is the dy
namic fundamental in the Con
stitution of the United States 
and its Bill of Rights that is 
essential to the preservation of 
our Republic. Freedom of choice 
Includes freedom to farm. We 
can’t have socialized agricul
ture without having a socialized 
America. And vice versa.

The end of our freedom will 
come in stages. If we lose we 
will lose not to armies nor to 
bombs, but by default and by 
design. Not by fallout, but sell
out. Socialism nibbles a w a y  
your freedoms. Communism gob
bles them up. Socialism is pink, 
Communism is Red. Socialism 
doesn’t prevent Communism, it 
causes it. We won’t go com
munist unless we’ve already 
gone socialist.

Many Kennedy braintrusters 
are l i f e l o n g  Socialists. More 
than 40 members of the “New 
Frontier” belong to the Ameri
cans For Democratic Action, a 
“middle-of-the-road” group — 
middle between pink and red.

Arthur Schlesinger, Jr. and 
other New Frontiersmen are on 
record saying that the best way 
to beat Communism is to adopt 
the Welfare State, Socialism. 
That’s like saying the best way 
to beat boll weevils is to breed 
bollworms. In the Welfare State, 
alias State Capitalism or Social
ism, whatever is not forbidden 
would be compulsory. For every 
ounce of security we get from 
government, we give a pound of 
freedom in return. Socialism 
means the complete taking over 
of our economy — man and 
machine — by the Federal 
Government.

President Kennedy appears to 
have become the complete cap
tive of his Harvard eggheads. 
They even convinced him the 
multiplication table is obsolete. 
If a Ph.D. told him the apple 
ate Eve he’d believe it.

’The choice between Socialism 
and Communism is the choice 
between being hugged to death 
by a friendly boa constrictor or 
bitten by an unfriendly rattle
snake. Socialism — sometimes 
known as the Welfare State — 
is Commimism without the fir
ing squad. Communism cannot 
possibly exist without the fir
ing squad. Socialism cannot 
exist without compulsion. God 
made men free. Equal men are 
not free and free men are not 
equal.

What has been the source of 
our strength? Freedom and op
portunity. With 7 percent of the 
earth’s population, we have 
more than half of the world’s 
wealth, for which our leaders 
constantly apologize to our 
“ world brothers.”

Far more Important than our 
world lead In national resources 
is our free-choice, profit-and- 
loss system, which the New 
Frontiersmen think is outdated, 
if not wicked. Bureaucracy can’t 
competitively, profitably a n d  
permanently out-produce a free 
economy. Only the profit sys
tem end competition can reduce 
costs, create sales and maintain 
incentive. Centralized planning, 
whether here or In Russia, 
makes gigantic mistakes. The 
errors of government, sanctified 
as truth, are much bigger than 
individual errors, since thou
sands of Individual errors in all 
different directions c a n c e l  
themselves out. ’That's one rea
son why a free economy is bet
ter than a controlled economy. 
Competitive supply - and - de
mand doesn’t make any big er
rors. Individuals operating in a 
free economy make many little 
mistakes wlilch offset each 
other. That’s Just one reason 
supply and demand can never
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OLD SUB-STATION COMES DOWN

PICTURED ABOVE is the old wooden sub-station at the West 
Texas Utilities Company in the process of being tom down. This 
will be replaced with a completely new and modem all-steel sub
station, using all the most modem equipment available to the 
electrical industry at this time.

Modern All-Steel 
Sub-Station Being 
Built At WTII

Workmen at the West Texas 
Utilities Company are in the 
process this week of tearing 
down the old wooden sub-sta
tion and erecting a completely 
new stmeture. It is estimated 
it will take about seven weeks 
for the job to be completed. The 
old power plant was erected 
when the WTU began opera
tions in Santa Anna in the early 
1920’s and has been in service 
since.

The new structure will be all- 
steel and will include all the 
latest equipment for this type 
service. At the present time 3 
large transformers are being 
used to bring electrical power 
from the high voltage lines to 
the local users. In the new 
structure, only one transformer 
will be used, but it is much bet
ter than the old equipment.
Many other new features will 
be included in the structure.

While the plant in under con
struction, local electrical power 
is coming from a mobil unit 
sub-station, located near the old 
structure.

License Plates 
Selling Rather 
Slow Thus Far

The sale of 1903 license plates 
in Santa Anna and Coleman 
County has been rather slow 
thus far. Mrs. Billie Guthrie re
ports she had sold only 225 
passenger car plates on Mon
day and about 50 commercial 
and farm vehicle plates. Usual
ly about 800 plates are sold 
through the local sub-station.

With just a little more than 
two weeks before the deadline 
to purchase your plates, it ap
pears that quite a number of 
folks are going to be standing 
in line during the last few days 
of March.

Right now Is the time to pur
chase your new plates. ’There is 
usually no waiting time now.

Women Employees 
Of WTU To Attend 
Annual Meeting

More than 150 WTU women 
personnel from the 50 county 
service area will be in Abiiene 
on March 15, to attend the nin
th Annual West Texas Utilities 
Women’s Institute. “Look of 
Freedom” will be the theme of 
the 1963 Institute.

This event is attended each 
year by women employees of 
WTU, employed as secretaries, 
stenographers, cashiers, book- 
keei>ers and clerks. Mrs. Ber- 
niece Mulroy, Cashier-Book
keeper from the Santa Anna of
fice will attend.

Mary Jo Craig, Secretary to 
Vice President J. F. Longley, is 
General Chairman of this year’s 
meeting. Morning S e s s i o n  
Chairman is Mildred Williams, 
bookkeeper from Stamford. Af
ternoon Session chairman is 
Helen Hampton, cashier and 
bookkeeper from Marfa. Even
ing Session Chairman is Alice 
Bracy, clerk-secretary, Childress.

The morning session will be
gin with registration at 8:30 at 
Lytle Shores Auditorium.

The evening session will be 
held in the ballroom of the 
Starlite Motel, at 7:00 p. m. Fol
lowing an invocation by Ruth 
Tipton, cashier at the Merkel 
Office, dinner will be served. 
Special music will be provided 
by Gwen Averitt, at the organ. 
Following dinner, special guests 
will be introducer and a mess
age by WTU’s President, Cal 
Young, will be presented.

DIAL A PRAYER F18-3100

be successfully outlawed. That’s 
why the only “ farm program” 
which ever worked satisfactorily 
was a free, supply-and-demand 
agriculture. As Khrushchev has 
recently proved again, govern
ments can’t farm.

’This has been called the 
“Century of the Common Man.” 
And that’s fine if It means 
every common man has an equal 
opportunity to become uncom
mon.

Dean Alfange said: “ I do not 
choose to be a common man. It 
is my right to be uncommon — 
if I can. I seek opportunity — 
not security. I do not wish to be 
a kept citizen, humbled and 
dulled by having the state look 
after me. I want to take the 
calculated risk: to dream and to 
build, to fall and to succeed.”

“I refuse to barter Incentive 
for a dole. I perfer the chal
lenge of life to the guaranteed 
existence; the thrill of fulfill
ment to the stale calm of 
Utopia. I will not trade freedom 
for beneficence nor my dignity 
for a handout. I will never cow
er before any master nor bend 
to any threat. It is my heritage 
to stand erect, proud, unafraid; 
to think and act for myself, en
joy the benefit of my creations 
and to face the world boldly 
and say, ‘This I have done.’ All 
this is what it means to be an 
American.”

High School 
Honor Roll

Roy B. Mathews, principal of 
the high school, announces the 
following students as being on 
the honor roll for the fourth 
six-weeks period:

Freshmen: Pamela Garrett,
Gary Rider, Eugene Davenport, 
Anita Ellis, Virginia Voss and 
Linda Meintire.

Sophomores: L es  Guthrie,
Judy Moore, Velda Cullins, Pat
ricia White, Barbara Baucom, 
Lawanda Horner, Karen Mc- 
Cluskey and Linda Robinett.

Juniors: Frances Davenport, 
Kay Haynes, Karen Jones, Earla 
Buse, Sherry Drake, Terry Mc- 
Iver, Edwina McCarrell, Wanda 
James, Leland Williams, Donnie 
Neff, Barbara Meintire, Jerry 
Ellis and Glen Gilbreath.

Seniors: Sherman Steams,
Clara Wright, Danny Wylie, 
Peggy Hawkins Arlene Welch, 
Clayton Jackson, Ruth Ann 
Starnes, Carolyn Csirpenter, 
Tommy Stewardson, Margaret 
Mobley and Karol Pittard Buse.

Two Boys Place 
Lambs At San 
Angrelo Show

Two local boys, Wade Jones 
and Randy Brown, were the 
only local boys to place lambs at 
the annual San Angelo Stock 
Show over the weekend.

Wade’s light weight finewool 
lamb placed 7th in a group of 
lambs that had 371 entries. His 
lamb sold at auction for $150.

Randy’s heavy weight flne- 
wool lamb placed 9th in a group 
that had about 60 lambs in it. 
However, this lamb did not get 
in the sale.

Others taking lambs to the 
show were Darlyne, Bubba and 
Eddie Jones and John Dilling
ham and Donnie Henderson.

Patronize our advertisers — 
every day.

Moore’s Variety 
Store Purchased 
By E. V. White

Mr. and Mrs. Ehrerett V. White 
announce they have purchased 
the Moore’s Variety Store and 
have this week assumed active 
management. The purchase was 
made several days ago.

Mr. White has been associated 
with the Texas Power & Light 
Company In Brownwood for the 
past several years. Previous to 
his years with the power com
pany, Mr. White had a number 
of years experience in the 
variety store business. His pre
sent plans call for some re-ar
rangement of the store and a 
formal opening, which date will 
be announced later.

The Whites will continue to 
live in Brownwood for the pre
sent, but have plans to move 
here in a few months. ’They will 
take active part in the business 
and civic activities of the town 
They are members of the First 
Baptist Church in Brownwood, 
but plan to attend church ser
vices here.

They extend a cordial invita
tion to everyone to come in and 
get acquainted with them.

Mrs. Moore said she did not 
know exactly just what their 
plans call for in the future, but 
for the present she is just going 
to rest for a while and enjoy life. 
Ijowever, she said Santa Anna 
has always been their home and 
so far as she knew now would 
continue to be. Doug has been 
carrying the mail on the Trick- 
ham and Whon routes for a 
number of years and no change 
is planned in this.

The Moores expressed their 
appreciation to friends and ac- 
quaintences in this area for the 
coojjeration with theni in the 
operation of the store for the 
past seven years.

Two Wrecks Here 
Sunday Afternoon

Santa Anna had its share of 
the automobile accident the 
past Sunday. There were two 
accidents in the City Limits and 
one man was fatally injured 
just on the outskirts of town.

Tlie first accident happened 
about 1:15 p. m. at the intersec
tion of the Brady Highway and 
Wallis Avenue. G. C. Couch, his 
wife and two small children 
from Gatesville were on their 
way to California. ’They were in 
collision with A. F. Terrell of 
Gouldbusk at the Intersection. 
Mrs. Terrell was a passeneger 
with her husband.

Terrell was traveling north, 
apparently on his way to 
Brownwood and missed the 
turn, attempting to go on 
through the intersection. Couch 
was traveling west.

Damage was estimated at a- 
bout $200 to Couch’s 1962 Mer
cury Comet and at about $50.00 
to Terrell’s 1952 Chevrolet pick 
up.

The accident was investigated 
by the Sheriffs Department and 
the Highway Patrol. Charges 
were filed against Terrell for 
disregarding a stop sign.

The accident that took the 
life of John M. Stewardson hap
pened about 5:30 p. m. just west 
of the City Limits.

The second accident was at 
the Intersection of Wallis Ave
nue and North 3rd Street. Mr. 
and Mrs. “Buckshot” Polk were 
going east through the inter
section and Raymond Clark w’as 
making a left turn in the In- 
tresection when the collision 
occured. ’This accident happen
ed about 6:30 p. m.

’The left side of the late mo
del Rambler belonging to the 
Polks was heavily damaged. The 
accident was Investigated by 
the Sheriff’s Department and 
the Highway Patrol. Charges 
were filed against Clark for 
failure to yield the right of way.

No one was injured in either 
of the two accidents in town.

Eastern Star To 
Meet Monday Night

’The regular meeting of the 
local Eastern Star Chapter will 
be held at the Masonic Hall at 
7:00 p. m. Monday, March 18. 
Host and hostesses for the 
meeting will be Mr. and Mrs. 
Milton House and Mrs. Hallle 
Williams.

All members are urged to at
tend.

Abigail Adams, P r e s i d e n t  
Adam’s wife, is supposed to 
have hung the family wash in 
the White House.

J. M. Stewardson 
Fatally Injured 
Sunday Afternoon

John M. Stewardson, 65, 
prominent stock farmer of the 
Shield Community, was fatally 
injured about 5:30 p. m. Sunday 
one-half mile west of Santa An
na as he was walking along the 
shoulder of U. S. Highway 84, 
toward Santa Anna, in a heavy 
rain storm.

The accident happened when 
one car apparently started to 
stop to pick Stewardson up, but 
then continued on without stop
ping. ’The driver of a second car, 
William Manning of Brown
wood, told officers investigating 
the accident, he applied his 
brakes when he saw the first 
car slow down. Manning said 
his auto began to skid sideways 
before he was able to stop. 
However, the Manning car did 
not collide with the first car, 
Jim Petzold, Highway Patrol
man Investigating the accident, 
said.

Mrs. Bessie Caj.or of Lohn, a 
second cousin of Mr. Steward- 
son and the daughter of the 
late Mr. and Mrs. J. J. Kirkpat
rick of Santa Anna, was follow
ing the Manning car. She told 
the patrolman she saw the 
Brownwood car skid and pulled 
her car to the right shoulder of 
the road to avoid a collision, 
and that she did not see Mr. 
Stewardson imtil her car was 
almost on him.

Stewardson was taken to the 
Santa Anna Hospital for emer
gency treatment, then to Hend
ricks Memorial Hospital in Abi
lene, where he died at 8:55 p. m.

Funeral services were held at 
4:00 p. m. Monday at the Dou
ble Gates Baptist Church at 
Shield, ■ ith Rev. Raymond 
Jones, pastor of the Santa Anna 
First Baptist Church, officiat
ing. Burial was in the Steward- 
son Cemetery, under the direc
tion of Hosch Funeral Home.

Mr. Stewardson v.’as born 
June 16, 1897 in the vicinity of 
where he had made his home 
throughout his entire life. He 
was married to Miss Willie B. 
Scarborough December 14, 1924 
in Santa Anna. He was a mem
ber of the Bapt'st Church and 
the Masonic Lodge.

Survivors include his wife; 
two sons, Virgil L. Stewardson 
of San Angelo and W’ayne E. 
Stewardson of Piumview; one 
daughter, Mrs. Velma Benton of 
Santa Anna; one brother, 
George Stewardson Jr., of San
ta; and one sister, Mrs. Dan 
Wheatley of Santa Anna. Five 
grandchildren also survive.

Pallbearers were W. T. Stew
ardson, Hardy Stewardson, Ed
gar Shelton, D. S. Milligan, Lee 
Strother and Robert Steward-
son.

No Contest In 
Local Elections

There will be no contests in 
either the school or city elec
tions, to be held in April of this 
year.

The city election will be held 
on Tues., April 2. Names on the 
ballot will be W. Ford Barnes 
for Mayor and Doug Moore and 
L. M. Guthrie for City Council- 
men.

'The school election will be 
held Saturday, April 6th. Names 
on the ballot will be William R. 
Brown and Grady Mclver.'

All candidates in both elec
tions are seeking re-election.

W a ii& h o o r ~

District Teachers 
Meeting To Be In 
B’wood This Week

All students of the Santa An
na Schools will enjoy a holiday 
on Friday of this week, while 
all their teachers are attending 
the 56th annual Mid-Texas Ed
ucation Association meeting in 
Brownwood. ’The meeting will 
get underway Thursday evening 
and will continue through Fri
day.

Cullen N. Perry is vice presi
dent of District 11 and will have 
a large part to do wltai the an
nual meeting. Miss Ruth Mor
gan of Ballinger is president.

Mr. Perry is also in charge of 
the commercial exhibits that 
will be on display at the con
vention.

Mrs. Beth Manning will be 
chairman of the Commercial 
Section of the convention. Mrs. 
Jim Dunn and Mrs. Roy West, 
lunchroom employees, will at
tend a workshop for all lunch
room employees.

’Theme of the convention is, 
“Our Goal—Educational Excel
lence.” In this connection the 
teachers will hear a number of 
well-known speakers.

F H A I ^ T o 
Sponsor Hobo 
Day Sat March 23

The Future Homemakers of 
America Chapter of the high 
school is sponsoring a Hobo Day, 
to be on Saturday, March 23. The 
girls, under the direction of 
their instructor, Mrs. Winnie 
McQueen, will do almost any 
sort of jobs found to be done 
around the house.

If you need light ironing, 
dishes washed, windows clean
ed, house cleaned, yard cleaned, 
baby sitting, or any number of 
other similar jobs done, you are 
requested to call the high school 
(FI8-3136) and make an ap
pointment for one of the girls 
to help you out.

If you desire a particular girl, 
you may request her. They will 
charge 50 cents per hour for 
their labor, with the money to 
be used in their activity fund.

The girls plan to work from 
8:00 a. m. Saturday, March 23, 
to 4:00 p. m. Your help will be 
appreciated.

Honor Roll
James A. Harris, principal of 

the Ward School, announces the 
following students as being on 
the honor roll for the fourth 
six-weeks period:

4th Grade: Nancy Baugh,
Janna England, Dwight Eppler, 
Pamela Herring, Billy Gay Rut
herford, Jim See, Elizabeth Sin
gleton and Nlra Stiles.

5th Grade: Sheila Loyd, Boots 
Walker, Ann Martin, Sue Klnga- 
bery, Pascal Hosch, Patricia 
Beard, Judy Clifton, Cynthia 
England and Geneva Pittard.

6th Grade: Jimmy Eubank, 
Elddle Paul Voss, Donna Strick
land, Jndy Meintire, Leta Pol
lock and Cleta Pollock.

7th Grade: Karen Dean and 
Carolyn Rowe.

8th Grade: Beth Irick, Donnie 
Campbell, Jean Robinett, Bar
rett Markland, Norma Jo Eu
bank, Susanna Hays, Marguerit
te Homer, Sonjla Neff, Leanna 
Pollock and MUlinda Singleton.

Hard Rain Falls 
Here Sunday

Good rains fell in this area 
late Sunday afternoon. Reports 
indicate about an inch fell right 
here in town, with considerably 
more falling to the north of 
town.

Some reports from the south 
indicate about .3 fell in some 
area and up to a half-inch fell 
in other areas.

It was the kind of rain that 
has been needed for sometime. 
It was a hard rain that runs 
lots of water, it just didn’t last 
long enough.

More rain is sorely needed all 
through this area.

Happy Birthday
“Happy Birthday” to all who 

have birthdays during the next 
week. Below are listed the birth
days we have this week.
MARCH 15

Clara Jean McClellan 
Melvin Lamb 
A. L. Hill

MARCH 16
Wade Jones

MARCH 17
Mrs. Ruby Pritchard, Post 
Doyle Wright

MARCH 18
Mrs. Tom White 
Mrs. Charles Benge 
Paul Rowe 
J. h Scott Jr.

MARCH 19 
Eva Nell Benge

MARCH 20 
Max Eubank

MARCH 21
Wanda Campbell 
Mike England
Would you like for your name 

to be published on your birth
day? If so, please be sure to let 
us know when it Is. Next week 
we will publish names of those 
h a v i n g  birthdays between 
March 22nd and March 28th.
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AUSTIN — Legislators have 
received two proposals for 
spending the state’s money dur
ing the two years starting Sept
ember 1.

One came from Oov. John 
Connally, the other from the 
House Appropriations Commit
tee.

Governor Connally’s sugges
tions marked the first time a 
new governor had tried to work 
out a budget after taking office. 
In his message he dealt in de
tail with 19 of the major state 
departments. These are mainly 
the ones over which the Legisla
ture has direct control.

Connally trimmed fat out of 
some agencies to provide new 
money for others. His stress 
came on higher education. Here 
he suggested $14,000,000 worth 
of salary Increases for faculty 
members and more research 
and library facilities, as a means 
of holding good professors and 
attracting new ones.

To finance his p’-ogram, Con
nally suggested that the “ tem
porary” corporation franchise 
surtax, which has been extend
ed twice before, be retained. It 
would provide about $11,000,000 
a year.

He also suggested that the 
1961 sales tax law be revised to 
begin taxing clothing under $10, 
farm implements and all sales 
of food by restaurants, and to 
raise the sales tax on cars and 
trucks from 1.5 to 2 per cent.

Clothing tax proposal would 
bring in $10,000,000 a year. Motor 
vehicle tax increase would pro-

vlde $2,500,000. Farm Impli- 
ments tax would run $1,000,000.

Fire quickly developed from 
rural legislators over the pro
posed farm impliments tax.

Both Connally and the House 
Appropriations Committee pro
posed expenditures totaling a- 
bout $3,100,000,000 during the 
c(»nlng two years.

Before Connally laid out his 
proposals to the Legislature, he 
Invited Texas newspaper editors 
to Austin to show them how tJie 
state’s ccnnplicated fiscal struc
ture works. His “illustrated lec
ture” revealed that the Legisla
ture has actual control over 
only 15 per cent of the $3,100,- 
000,000. Rest already is ear
marked by constitutional and 
statutory provisions.
WILL FARMERS FOOT 
EDUCA’nON BOOST?

When Rep. Don Garrison of 
Houston spread before the House 
Revenue and Taxation commit
tee his bill to boost the Avail
able School Fund by $3,000,000 a 
year, a spokesman for Texas 
farmers and ranchers registered 
a strong protest.

Garrison plans to get the ad
ditional $3,000,000 by amending 
the state law that allow.s a 98 V2 
per cent exemption refund from 
the State Motor Fuel Tax for 
gasoline not consumed on the 
highways. His bill would cut the 
refund to 73‘/a per cent.

’That 25 per cent cut then 
would be credited to the school 
fund.

Charles H. Huff of the Texas 
Farm Bureau said almost half

New Hearing Aid Service
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o T i i m  H E W  m i
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FI8-3791 For Appointment.

Phillips Drug
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of the naw school fund money— 
about $1,500,000 a year—“would 
be coming out of the pockets of 
farmers and ranchers.”

They get motor fuel refunds 
of about $5,700,000 a year — or 
49.11 per cent of the usual total 
refunded. Much of their refimd 
comes from motor fuel taxes 
paid on farm machinery.

Airlines and private plane 
owners, who get about 30 per 
cent of the refunds, would be 
the second biggest contributor 
to education under Garrison’s 
bill.

FV}ur members of the subcom
mittee named to study the bill 
are from ranch or farm country 
—Reps. George Cook of Odessa, 
Ben Barnes of De Leon, William 
Davis of Midland, and James L. 
Slider of Naples. Rep. F. Lee 
Duggan Jr. of Houston is the 
fifth member.
HOUSE VACANCY ELECTION

As soon as government of
ficials began recovering from 
the shock of the news of the 
sudden highway death of Rep. 
James L. Lattimore of Corpus 
Christl, they began studying the 
election code to see what must 
be done about filling the seat he 
left vacant in the House of Re
presentatives.

Customarily, if a vacancy oc
curs in the legL'-Jature when it’s 
not in session, the governor 
leaves the calling of a special 
election up to local officials.

But since the 58th Legislature 
will be in regular session until 
May 27, Governor Connally is 
expected to move last to provide 
Nueces County with a needed 
voice in legistation. A late-Aprll 
election date has been predict
ed.

Law states that the governor 
must call an election within 20 
days. But it also provides that 
candidates must file 30 days be
fore the election.

Last time a tragic death crip
pled the Legislature was on 
March 23, 1957, when the late 
Charlie Heitmann, represent
ative from the Nacogdoches 
area, died. Gov. Price Daniel 
gave election notice on March 
28 of that year. A new repre- 

jSentative was elected in May, in 
itime to spend some three weeks 
jwith the 55th Legislature. 
¡MINERAL ESTA’TE 
TAX PROPOSALS

Proposals to set up tax pro
cedures on mineral estates, sev
ered from the land, have been 
filed by Reps. Emmett Lack of 
Kountze and Clyde Haynes of 
Vidor.

Proposals are part of a pack
age that should be favored by 
small-tract landowners and in
dependent oil and gas produc
ers.

One piece of the package is a 
constitutional amendment to in
crease the Railroad Commission 
from three to five members.

Second would give the Legis
lature the authority to “estab- 

jlish the duration of any interest 
in an undeveloped mineral es-

tate.”Texas Landowners and Inde
pendent Oil & Gas Operators 
Association contends that some 
major oil companies hold onto 
undeveloped mineral Interests 
for an unreasonable length of 
time.

Two other bills by Lack and 
Haynes are aimed at forcing 
development of mineral in
terests:

One provider that mineral in
terests would revert to the own- 
er of surface land if no develop
ment attempt Is made for 10 
years.

Second provides for a coimty 
te^ assessment of no less than 
$5 an acre. If the mineral estate 
isn’t developed.

Rep. Bob Bass of DeKalb pro
poses a 2S-cent minimum tax 
assessment on each acre of un- 
develĉ Med mineral estates. 
STRONG SUPPORT Fim 
SCREWWORM BULL

Rep. Jack Crain of Nocona 
had 50 co-signers lined up when 
he Introduced a bill to provide 
^,840,837 as the State’s match
ing share of the $12,000,000 fed
eral -  state -  private screwworm 
eradication program.

Since it is backed by Gover
nor Connally’s strong recom
mendation the bill should be off 
to a good start.

But the House Appropria
tions Committee didn’t Include 
a provision for screwworm 
eradication in its 300-plus page 
appropriations bill.

Crain said Legislators would 
seek a sep>arate appropriation to 
cover the proposed state contri
bution.
CARS FOR COMMISSIONERS

When county commissioners 
stopped asking the Legislature 
to authorize horses and wagons 
and won the right to drive pick
up trucks on their appointed 
rounds, they thought they were 
thoroughly mechanized.

As their operations became 
more streamlined and pickups 
no longer were necessary, some 
switched to automobiles. But a 
pickup is not an automobile, 
Atty. Gen. Waggoner Carr ruled. 
So Williamson, Cochran, Hock
ley, Terry and Yoakum counties 
are asking authority from the 
58th Legislature to buy cars for 
their commissioners.

Harris, Tarrant and some 
Panhandle counties discovered 
the difference for themselves 
some time ago. They already 
have authority to decide wheth
er pickups or autos would be 
best for commissioners’ trans
portation.
BLANKET HOSPITAL BILL

Last November, Texas votors 
decided to let the Legislature 
authorize the creation of hos
pital districts. Already many 
bills have been filed to create 
individual districts.

Now Rep. H. O. Wells of Tulia 
proposes legislation to give 
every county the right to créate 
a hospital district within its 
own bountries.
LICENSE PLATE PRICE 
HIKE ASKED

Sen. Crlss Cole of Houston 
proposes to increase the annual 
motor vehicle registration fee by 
$1 with the Income going to our 
state parks.

If the Legislature approves

You remember Martha .. . the smart 
homemaker who put the laundry in 
her electric freezer to keep it ready 
for ironing and beat the wet weather 
with on electric dryer. N O W  . . .

Martha gets rid of 
cleaning problems...

with her new
flm lm

Electric Range!
Martha always was a do-if yourself 

enthusiast, and she was always handy 

with cleaning tools for her old-style range, 

too. But not any morel Now, with 

her new ftameless electric range, 

cleonliness is a natural part of her kitchen 

life ... with practically no effort. 

Cooking electrically has many other 

advantages, too. It’s safer —  it’s cooler and, 

of course, it's cleaner! Why don’t you 

try Martha’s way ... and live better 

electrically. See your electric appliance 
dealer right away.

FREE W IR ING  TO WTU customers when range 
it purchased from local appliance dealer.

Cole's llcexise plate « » t  In
crease, the question will be sub
mitted to voters at the general 
election of November, 1964.
m o t o r  e x p r e s s
SERVICE p r o po se d

Sen. Franklin Spears of San 
Antonio has introduced a biU to 
exp6dite freight shipments in
Texas. ^

Bill permits the creation of a 
special class of motor vehicle 
carriers to be known as Re
stricted Motor Express Common 
Carriers.” ,

Service would follow regular 
routes and schedules, using van- 
typ® equipment. Special em
phasis would be on small ship
ments from one to IW p o ^ ^ .  
Rates would be substantially 
higher than those of existing 
motor carriers. However, a com
plete “pick up-and-dellver” ser
vice would be provided.

Supervision would be in the 
hands of the Railroad Com- 
inlssion.

Routes To Main 
Higrhways To Be 
Marked By Signs

Austin — Daniel Boone did it 
by h acl^ g  notches in trees to 
direct pioneers to the overland 
trails. The Texas Highway De

partment plans to do it by post
ing ‘•Trail Blazer” signs point
ing the way to the Interstate 
highways.

Mindful that many more 
miles are being completed on 
the Interstate Highway System 
each year, the Texas Highway 
C o m m i s s i o n  recently an
nounced a new service for the 
traveling public.

Trail Blazers will be erected 
at strategic locations to direct 
traffic to Interstate highways 
and other controlled access 
highways.

Whether you’re visiting the 
State Pairgroxmds In Dallas, the 
international airport at Hous- 
on, or the shopping districts of 
El Paso or San Antonio, finding 
the way through the streets of 
a strange city to the Interstate 
highways will no longer be a 
puzzle when the Trail Blazers 
are eventually erected.

Trail Blazer “assemblies” will 
be erected at major places of 
public gatherings which often 
attract out-of-town traffic, 
such as the business districts, 
municipal airports, universities, 
auditoriums and fairgrounds.

Texas A. and ML College fur
nished more officers to the 
Army In World War H than did 
West Point.

STOP AT
RUDOLPH’S

— F O R  —

T R A C T O R  and F A R M

TIRES
WE HAVE THE BEST DEAL IN 

THE COUNTRY ON ALL T IR E S - 
BUT ESPECIALLY ON

Farm Tires
See Us And Trade Us Your 

Used Tractor Tires

F. B. Rudolph
Tire Service

420 Commercial Avenue Coleman, Texas

West Tc’xas Utilities
on Inrtsterowned company I

Live Better 
ELBCmCALLY!

. r ; ■



The rain that fell here late 
Sunday afternoon measured one 
half an Inch. It will sure help 
the grain, gardens and etc.

Mr. and Mrs. BUI Hledbrlar 
and children, Barbara and Don, 
o f Fort Worth spent Friday 
night and Saturday with their 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Waltc- 
Stacy.

Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Woods 
and Joanna of Brownwood were 
bedtime visitors with Mr. and 
Mrs. Jack Dockery, JcUin and 
Tinker Thureday night. Mrs. 
Minnie Wilson and Mrs. Bill 
Vaughn visited Mrs. Dockery 
Saturday afternoon.

Mr. Rankin Mclver and 
Sherrie were visitors with the H. 
B. James family In Santa Anna 
Saturday night.

Mr. and Mrs. Doyne Mclver of 
Mansfíeld spent the weekend 
with his parents and brother, 
Mr. and Mrs. Grady Mclver and 
Terry. Sunday dinner guests 
were Mrs. Kettle Hasmes of 
Santa Anna, Nüss OraBeth 
Henderson of Snyder and Rev. 
and Mrs. Bruce HomeU.

Mr. and Mrs. Darryl Cupps 
and children of the Cleveland 
Community visited Sunday af
ternoon with Mr. and Mrs. S. M. 
FeUers.

Mrs. Verna Mae Calcóte and 
Stanley of Garland spent the 
weekend with their parents and 
grandi>arents, Mr. and Mrs. R. 
B. Stearns. Mrs. Ray Wells and 
children, Barbara and Irvin, of 
Coleman spent Sunday visiting 
with them.

Mrs. Clara James and Stanley 
visited with Mr. and Mrs. Sam 
Rutherford in Santa Anna Sat
urday night.

Mr. and Mrs. BUI Dudley and 
daughter of Comanche and 
Mrs. Glen Haynes of Brown- 
wood visited Saturday afternoon 
with Mrs. BUI Vaughn.

Mrs. Zona Stacy was a dinner 
guest of Mr. and Mrs. Joe Stacy 
of the Brookesmith Community 
Sunday. In the afternoon they 
aU visited Mrs. Beula Kingston 
at the Bangs Rest Home.

Mrs. Clara James and Stanley 
and Billy Don Haynes visited 
Mr. and Mrs. J. E. York, Donnie 
and Nikki Sunday afternoon. 

, Mrs. Travis Griggs and Mr. Jack 
Reed of Brownwood were brief 
visitors Thursday.

Mr. and Mrs. Lige Lancaster 
and Mrs. Minnie Craig were 
Saturday night visitors with 
Rev. and Mrs. Frank Haynes at 
Bangs.

Barbara and Don Hledbrlar of 
F<ort Worth, Mr. and Mrs. Wal
ter Stacy and Mr. and Mrs. M. 
A. Ford visited Mrs. Zona Stacy 
Saturday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. J. Y. Seward of 
Mldkiff were dinner guests of 
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin WhlUey 
Sxmday.

Debbie, Freddie and BUly Ed
ward Wallace of Merkel spent 
Friday night with their grand
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Fred 
Haynes.

Rockwood News
By MRS. JOHN C. HUNTER

Mrs. Jackie Turner and 
children of Midland spent the 
weekend with Mr. and Mrs. 
John X. Steward. Others pre
sent for Sunday dinner, honor
ing Mr. and Mrs. Henry Barker 
of Brady, who were both mark
ing birthdays, were Mr. and 
Mrs. Douglas Avants and chUd- 
ren of Brady, Mr. and Mrs. BUI 
Barker and Mark of RocheUe 
and Mr. and Mrs. Jack Turner 
of Brownwood.

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Buttry 
spent Saturday and Sunday in 
San Angelo visiting Mr. and 
Mrs. Leroy Casey, Jerry Carl 
and Lana and attending the 
rodeo.

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Straugh- 
an and Bettle of McCamey 
spent Fridiiy night and Satur
day with Mr. and Mrs. Fox 
Johnson and other relatives. 
Bettie became very U1 Saturday 
night and they returned home 
and entered her in the hospital.

Miss Louise Cooper and Bettie 
were in Trickham Friday even
ing for the wedding of Miss 
Mary Ford and Mr. Jackson.

Others visiting in the Johnson 
home during the weekend were 
Mr. and Mrs. Morris Straughan 
and Jimmy, Miss Bernice John
son, Mr. and Mrs. Marcus John
son, Jerry and Nikki.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Jones of 
Fisk visited Sunday afternoon 
with Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Rich- 
ardsor, and boys.

Ricky Richardson sp>ent Fri
day night with Mark Wise. Mrs. 
Richardson, Davie, Stevie and 
Tony went for him Saturday 
afternoon.

S. H. Estes and son, Kelley, 
and Mutt Lewis of Sweetwater 
sp>ent Saturday night and Sun
day with Mr. and Mrs. Sam Es
tes.

Sunday guests with Mrs. Lee 
Miller were Mrs. Myrtle Mosier, 
Mrs. Bettie Hobson and child
ren and Mr. and Mrs. C. N. 
Davenport of Coleman. The 
Davenports are driving a new

Car
License

Deadline Is 
April 1st

All Motor Vehicles Must Have 1963 
License Plates On Them Before 
April 1st.

You Are Urged To Come By The 
Santa Anna Insurance Agency Of
fice In The Next Few Days And Buy 
Your License Plates If You Haven’t 
Already Done So.

COME BY NOW AND 
AVOID THE LAST MINUTE RUSH

John Skelton
Tax- Assessor-Collector

car. Mr. and Mrs. C. J. ICeQnMii 
and grandchUdren, Randy abd 
ICay, ot Gruver were also Sun
day guests.
rMr. and Mrs. Luther Wood of 

Hamilton and Mrs. Bob Johnson 
of Coleman visited their farm 
home here Sunday and at the 
Cemetery.

Mr. and Mrs. M. A. Richard
son visited last Wednesday with 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Richardkin In 
Coleman. Mrs. Richardson was 
dismissed from a Brownwood 
hospited Monday of last week, 
following eye surgery.

H ie Rev. Bruce Hornell and 
Bill Nevans were In Brownwood 
last Tuesday evening to attend 
a Layman’s banquet.

Mrs. J. P. Hodges visited Sun
day afternoon with Mrs. Kate 
McUvaln.

Mrs. A. L. Crutcher spent 
Tuesday of last week at the 
Santa Anna Hospital visiting 
with Mrs. John Kemp and the 
patients."

Miss Ludy Jane Crutcher vi
sited Grandmother Crutcher in 
Coleman Friday afternoon.

Mrs. Mena Shuford and Mrs. 
Kate McUvain visited the 
Crutchers Saturday afternoon. 
Mrs. Crutcher and Miss Bernice 
Johnson did some visiting In 
the Waldrlp community Friday.

Mr. and Mrs. Elec Cooper. 
David and Ronnie visited the 
Caverns at Sonora Sunday and 
reported a wonderful time.

Mrs. Tom Bryan visited Fri
day and Saturday in San An
gelo with Mr. and Mrs. K D. 
Black, Gary, Elaine and Jan.

Mr. and Mrs. Claud Box came 
home Wednesday after visiting 
Mr. and Mrs. Marshall Campbell 
and Johnny Pat at Eastland. 
They had gone on Thursday the 
week before. Mr. and Mrs. Box 
enjoyed a fish dinner Friday 
with Mr. and Mrs. Paul Riddle 
in Coleman.

Miss Carlene Griffin of Santa 
Anna spent Sunday night with 
Miss Ludy Jane Crutcher.

Mrs. Bill Nevans accompanied 
Mrs. Carl Lonon of San Angelo 
and Miss Jacquie Couch of 
Ozona to College Station to visit 
Ronnie Lonon, a student at 
A & M, Saturday and Sunday.

The Rev. and Mrs. Bruce Hor
nell were business visitors in 
San Angelo Saturday afternoon.

Weekend guests with Mr. and 
Mrs. Jack Cooper were Miss La- 
Quinn Cooper of Tarleton Col
lege, Mr. and Mrs. Troy Shef
field and Janices of Gatesville, 
Mrs. Eugene Dyer of Coleman, 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Sheffield 
and Mike of Midland, Si.ssy 
Steward and Ronnie Cooper. 
Mike remained for the week.

Mr. and Mrs. Cooper and 
Mike were in Brownwood Sun
day afternoon and visited at the 
Memorial Hospital with Lon 
Freeman and at the Medical 
Arts Hospital with Bert Turney.

Friends will regret to hear of 
the illness of Buck Stobaugh, a 
former Rockwood resident, who 
is in the Methodist Hospital, 
Room 404, in Lubbock. Mrs. 
Maness and Mr. and Mrs. Billy 
Maness have visited him.

Sunday guests with Mr. and

Mrs. Leffel Estes and tamUy 
m Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Day, 

Bhwxy Euid Ricky of Coleman 
and Mr. and Mrs. Lee Smith of 
Bangs. Monday guests were Mr. 
and Mrs. James Estes and 
children.

Mrs. Tommy Briscoe of Wal- 
drtp visited Sunday with her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. J. A  Hun
ter. Mr. Hunter is on the sick 
list this week.

Mr. and Mrs. James Steward 
and Jamie Kay visited Sunday 
in Coleman with Mr. and Mrs. 
Eby Kelley.

Mr. and Mrs. John Hunter vi
sited with Bert Turney at the 
Brownwood Hospital last Thurs
day. They also visited with Mrs. 
Beulah Kingston at the Bangs 
Rest Home. Mrs. Kingston 
keeps busy writing the rest 
borne news for the Bangs paper. 
Remember how we enjoyed her 
column when she wrote the 
Trickham news?

Marcus and Nikki Jenson  vi
sited Saturday with Mr. N. J. 
Buttry.

We extend our deepest sym
pathy to the family of Mr. John 
Stewardson, who was accidently 
killed Sunday evening near 
Santa Anna.

Wonder how many of our 
readers know of the abandoned 
coal mines in Coleman County?

Mrs. Henry Smith spent Wed
nesday and Friday with her 
mother, Mrs. Dora White, in 
Santa Anna and visited Monday 
afternoon with lArs. F. E. Mc
Creary.

Thursday supper guests with 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Bryan and 
Serena were Mr. and Mrs. Ralph 
Elkins of Coleman. Mr. and Mrs. 
Jerry McAlister of Coleman and 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Bryan and 
Leann and Mr. and Mrs. J. P. 
Hodges were Saturday supper 
guests.

Mr. and Mrs. R. J. Deal spent 
Thursday and Friday in Fort 
Stockton with Mr. and Mrs. Ro
lan Deal and children. Rolan 
and Randy have been having 
mumps. Mr. and Mrs. Deal vi
sited In Abilene Saturday with 
their children there.

Mrs. Sherman Heilman ac
companied Mr. and Mrs. Erceil 
Ellis of Brownwood to Colorado 
City Sunday to visit their moth
er, Mrs. Dena Ellis. They report 
Mrs. Ellis is doing nicely.

Mr. and Mrs. Heilman spent 
last Wednesday in Coleman 
with Mr. and Mrs. Hilary Ruth
erford and children. The Ruth- 
ei*fords visited in the Heilman 
home Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Evan Wise spent 
the weekend in San Antonio 
with Mr. and Mr.s. Eddie Vaii- 
cek and children. The Bill Muel
lers of Houston met them there

Sonsy Steward of Tarleton 
College was home for the week
end.

Mrs. C. E. McCarrell, Mrs. 
Goldie Milberger and Harold vi
sited in Santa Anna Sunday 
with Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Mc- 
Carrell. Harold is able to drive 
his car now and wants to thank 
all his friends for the nice cards 
and flowers received during his 
illness.

Garland MeSwane of Dallas 
is home for his days off. Jerry 
Johnson of Abilene was home 
for the weekend.

roraggt

F irst  T h in g s  First!

Piano practice 
now. Baseball later. 

A  good lesson to 
learn. Most of the best 

things of life call for 
prior effort and purpose, 

but the results are 
very worthwhile!

Systematic saving is a good example 
of this! Regular deposits in your savings 
account add up to what you want most. 
The practice of thrift pays o ff in happi
ness!

Coleman County 
State Bank

Member FDIC 118 West Pecan, Coleman
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It’s Time For.;. 
EYE CARE

Dr. Newton K- Wesley 
OUR EYES AFTER 40

After we reach the age of 40, 
most of us must wear glasses or 
contact lenses to help our eyes 
focus correctly. In many cases, 
bifocals are necessary.

Once we face this fact, the 
thing to do is to visit a reputable 
eye doctor for a complete eye ex
amination. Notice I said “ com
plete.” By that I 
mean the health 
of the eye should 
be examined as 
well as your abil
ity to see. A 
complete eye ex
amination will 
reveal the pres
ence of an eye disease, and if Wesley 
one is detected, proper treatment 
can prevent blindness.

The eye specialist you should 
see is an optometrist or an oph
thalmologist. The optometrist can
not treat the eye, but if he finds 
a disease, he send you to an 
ophthalmologist. Don’t believe you 
have had a complete eye exam
ination if all you nave been asked 
to do is read a chart. This deter
mines your ability to see, but has 
nothing to do with the health of 
your eyes.

By all means, don’t buy a pair 
of glasses you find displayed on 
the counter of a store. Remember, 
you are not qualified to determine 
how well your vision Is working, 
if you are sick, you go to a doctor; 
if your teeth ache, you go to a 
dentist. You go to both for an 
occasional check-up. Why not do 
the same for your eyes?

Have your eyes examined soon I

THIS MESSAGE
SPONSORED BY

Dl  E. H. Henning
Optometrist

117 Commercial Ave.
Phone 625-2228
Coleman. Texas

CHECKS PAYABLE TO IRS
If you owe additional tax 

when filing your 1962 Federal 
Income tax return, be sure to 
enclose your check or money 
order made payable to “Internal 
Revenue Service,”

Send returns and payments 
to the District Director of In
ternal Revenue, Dallas, not later 
than April 15.

Don’t Distract Your Hound
Leave your hound alone when 

he is trying to unravel a trail.
If you try to encourage him, 

or egg him on to faster efforts, 
you will only confuse him.

The pup usually knows what 
he is doing and doesn’t need 
your help.

DIAL A PRAYER FI8-3100

MAN
ON DUTY 24 

HOURS A DAY
BOZEMAN

REFRIGERATION
SERVICE

Coleman, Texas

TELEPHONES 
Office —  625-4623

Night ..............  625-4037
Night ..............  625-5144

New Shipment
JUST ARRIVED!

Denim Look and Solid 
Colored Knit

Jamica, Cabin Boy 
And Regular

Taper P ants
Blouses to Match 

WHITE ARNEL
PLEATED SKIRTS

Sizes 6 to 16

Stitched
PLEATED SKIRTS 
STRAIGHT SKIRTS 
TAPERED PANTS

_  a n d  —

MATCHING BLOUSES

New Dresses Arriving Daily
Ladies Shop

Mrs. Ozro Eubank, Owner

Quality Meats
Fresh and Home Killed Beef and Pork 

WHOLESALE — RETAIL
— WE SPECIALIZE IN —

Processing, Cutting and Wrapping 
Bar-B-Qned Chicken-Each. . .  Q9c

Try Our Choice Meats — And Service

GUY & FLIP
«  . ARTHUR FLIPPEN

413 West Live Oak —  Phone 625-5410 —  Ckileman

a
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LODGE MEETING
Mountain Lodge No. 

’̂ 661 AF&AM will meet 
on Third Thursday 

each month at 7:30 p. m. Visit
ors are welcome. M. R. Simmons, 
W. M., D. H. Moore, Sec.

FOR S A L E  OR T RADE
FOR SALE: 1953 Cadillac, clean, 

factory air, good tires. Also 
1954 Buick, clean, hard top, 
power steering, brakes and 
windows, good tires. Will sell 
these at a bargain. See at 506 
Ave. A after 5 o'clock. H. B. 
James. 10-1 Ip.

FOR S.4LE: Top soU and ferti
lizer. J. Y. Brannan, South 
Jefferson St. or call Fred 
Shields, FI8-3704. 13ptfc.

FOR SALE: The Roy Casey
Plck’ ip. $350.00. Mathews Mot
or Co. 11-13C.

UPHOLSTERING
Shirley Upholstering Co. 

1504 North Nueces, Coleman
DIAL A PRAYER — FI8-3100

FOR SALE: Several used TVs in 
good condition. Geo. D. Rhone 
Co., Coleman, Textis. 48tfc.

FOR S.4LE: 7 room house, $2,000. 
Mrs. Sid Knox will show. 
Write J. C. Price, 310 Shelon, 
Abilene, Texas. ll-12c

FOR SALE: Good used refriger- 
atcrs, automatic w a s h e r s ,  
wringer v.ashers, clothes dry
ers and gas cook stoves. Terms 
to suit YOU. Geo. D. Rhone 
Co., ' ! man, Texas. 48tfc.

FOR SALE: 3 bedroom house, 
close in. Large lot, on pave
ment ciose to school and 
town. Also house with 4 rooms 
and bath on paved street, real 
close In. Can be bought at a 
very reasonable price. M. L. 
(Rat) Guthrie. 8tfc.

W A N T E D - T O  BUY
WANTED TO BUY: Old guns, 

coins, documents of historical 
interest, old wood furniture. 
Identify. P. O. Box 9443, Allen
dale Station, Austin, Texas.

10-13.
WANTED: All kinds of sacks, 

burlap or cotton feed bags. 
Top market prices. Coleman 
Bag & Burlap Co., phone FI8- 
3604, Santa Anna. 4tfc
Argentina, Brazil and Chile 

are known as the ABC states.

MI S C E L L A N E O U S
FOR EXPERT BEAUTY CARE

call FI8-3316. Hair cuts a 
speciality. Inez’s Beauty Shop. 
Lois Avants and Inez Buse, 
operators. 8tfc.

CARD OF THANKS
May we say thanks and CJod 

bless each of you who helped in 
any way during our days of trial.

The Hosch Ambulance service, 
hospital staff, the food, flowers 
and words.

We will try to say thanks in
dividually, but If we fail, forgive 
us.

May God give each as much 
strength as he is giving us.

The Family of John M. 
Stewardson lip.

tlatlng any or all of these new 
projects, the slmpel fact is that 
they are not needed and we do 
not have the money. The Wash
ington Star had this comment 
to make about the revival of 
CCC:

“F o r that indeterminate 
number of youths really looking 
for a better chance, there has 
to be a better way than going 
back to the dark days of WPA 
and CCC.”

------------ - ... ------ L
t o a o » * *

from
The World's Most Widely Used 

DevoKonal Guide

fa r m e r s  URGED

M EDITATION

SAVB'EMI

EXPERT SHOE 
REPAIR SERVICE

BOOTS
Made to Your Specification 

Guaranteed To Fit

T O M L H
BOOT & SHOE SHOP 

Coleman, Texas

TOP PRIORITY RATING was 
given to the President's pro
posed domestic Peace Coips last 
week when five cabinet officers 
appeared at the same time be
fore a Senate Committee to plug 
for this new welfare plan. Re
ferred to by the press as the 
“five Cabinet Princes,” they 
were reported to have gone 
through their act without a 
bobble.

This new $100 million project 
is supposed to give government 
jobs to 60,000 young people. It 
supplements the President’s 
pending Civilian Conservation 
Peace Corps, a revival of depres
sion’s C(5c, which If enacted 
would give government jobs to 
an imdertermlned number of 
young people. And it supple
ments still another project to 
channel up to 50,000 new work
ers Into so-called community 
service establishments—such as 
hospitals, playgrounds, welfare 
agencies and migrant labor 
camps — all to be on the federal 
payroll.

IT MUST BE REMEMBERED 
that when one of these welfare 
programs begins, it will get big
ger each year after that. The 
foreign Peace Corps Is a case In 
point. Starting out at an annual 
cost of $10 million, the Peace 
Corps Is now asking Congress to 
appropriate over $100 million 

¡for the next fiscal year, 
i The President has had a spe- 
jcial 20-man commission work- 
ilng for weeks planning these 
jnew programs. Headed by Bob- 
jby Kennedy’s special assistant, 
David Hackett, the group in- 

; eludes Donovan McClure, a pub- 
¡Itc information officer lor the 
j foreign Peace Corps, all en- 
; gaged in working out new plans 
designed to alleviate imempioy- 

Iment among yoimg people, 
j  Is It any wonder that we have 
mounting deficits? While it is 

I conceivable that some sort of 
I good might come about by Inl-

Q  THI u n > »  ROOM NASHVKIE. TfNNISSK

Read I Peter 3:13-22
God sliows his love for us in 

that while we were yet sinners 
Christ died lor us. (Romans 
5:8.RSV.)

The minister’s wile was dis
cussing sin with some juniors. 
She explained that God could 
not be holy and overlook sin. 
Neither could He tolerate it. To 
oe certain they understood, she 
repeated once more, “Everyone 
sins.”

Bill looked stunned. “Does 
everyone sin?”

“Yes,” she replied.
“Does even your husband 

sin?”
“Yes.”
“Well,” he said desperately, 

“how are we going to get to 
heaven then?”

We could never be saved from 
our sins were we dependent 
upon any human being, no mat
ter how godly. God Himself 
came in the person of His Son, 
Jesus Christ. He Is the sinless 
one.

We may not be able to imder- 
stand how Christ can save hu
manity from its sins, but our 
part is to accept in faith that 
Christ died for us. This is an 
individual matter. Do you and I 
believe in Christ as our personal 
Savior?
PRAYER:

We thunk 'Thee, Father, that 
Thou didst cai'e enough for us 
to send Thy Son to die for us. 
We Eisk Thy forgiveness for our 
sins. Help us to believe in Him. 
In His name we ask. Amen. 
THOUGHT FOR THE DAY

Only the Son of God was good 
enough to pay the price of our 
sin.

—Iris Weber Martin 
(Washington)

Copyright—The Upper Room.

Game Officers Get 
Careful Selection, 
Through Training

Austin — Today’s game and 
fish law enforcement officer is 
a versatile man, whose duties 
include many activities besides 
writing citations, according to 
J. B. Phillips, law enforcement 
coordinator for the Game and 
Fish Commission. "To perform 
his myriad conservation duties, 
the officer must be well trained 
in facts and methods," explains 
Phillips In his article, “Game 
Guardians,” In the February 
issue of Texas Game and Fish.

“The Commission carefully 
selects each candidate and 
trains him thoroughly before 
he goes Into the field as a 
qualified law enforcement offi
ce.-,” said Phillips. “The first 
step in selecung a trainee for 
the enforcement function is 
taken by ea<di prospective offi
cer,” he continued. “An appli
cation form, which may be ob
tained from the office of the 
Personnel Director in Austin, 
must be completed and return
ed to the personnel office. A 
photograph must be attached to 
the application.”

The Commission Is now ac
cepting requests for applica
tions, at Its Austin office. Ap~ 
plications should be filled out 
and turned in by May 1. Fol
lowing this, exafhs will be given 
In various cities across the state. 
A list of the dates and loca
tions where exams will be given 
will be provided at a later date, 
according to the law enforce
ment coordinator.

FOR PROMPT
Plumbing & Eiedrical Service 

Heating & Air Conditioning
DIAL FI8-3.344

Hartman Plumbing & Electrical Co.
AFTER HOURS PHONE FI8-34^I

Bdd Haftman, Owner617 Wallis Ave.

Follow Directions 
Carefully When 
Applying Poisons

College Station (Spl) — The 
“secret” of a v o i d i n g  poi
soning farm animals, or any 
other crop, with agricultural 
chemicals Is to follow directions 
on the contahier, a Texas A&M 
College veterinarian says.

This tongue-in-cheek advice 
comes from Dr. R. D. Turk of 
the ’Veterinary Parasitory De
partment, a speaker, at the 12th 
annual Texas Agricultural Avia
tion Conference held at A&M.

Dr. Turk paraphrased, the old 
axiom: “when everything else 
falls, try following the direc
tions.*’

But then there are always 
persons who feel that if a little 
bit Is good, a little more Is bet
ter, he said.

“We have the crop duster who 
turns over a lake without iJiut- 
tlng off the spray or dust, and 
dead fish result,” he said. “We 
have them turn over pastures 
where cattle are grazing, or over 
fields of forage crops, and we 
even have some who poison 
themselves. However, these in
cidences are becoming fewer 
and fewer.”

Referring to ciurrent unfavor
able publicity about alleged ef
fects of pesticides upon humans, 
livestock and wildlife. Dr. Turk 
posed this question to the 200 
persons attending the confer
ence; “Do we need chemicals?”

“If you have ever seen a 
mangy bull, a bollweevil infest
ed cotten field, or a good pas
ture e-’ ten up by army worms, 
the answer must be yes,” he 
said. “Some persons say we don’t 
need chemicaLs. Actually, we 
don’t need meat, clothing, auto
matic w a s h e r s ,  and many 
things.”

The veterinarian cited statis
tics showing how chemicals 
have made U. S. farm produc
tion the world’s best, and how 
chemicals have improved hu
man health. But he added that 
chemicals can be improperly 
used.

“Certainly chemicals are dan
gerous. So are automobiles, air
planes, electricity and even 
bathing. Did you know that last 
year twice as many deaths were 
cau ed by misuse of aspirin as 
f r o m  agricultural chemicals. 
There were a few dozen people 
killed by chemicals. More than 
35,000 deatlis were caused by 
automobiles,” Dr. Turk said.

TAX-MAN SAM SEZi
In country towns everybody 

knows the Postmaster Is Uncle 
Sam. (He just doesn’t wear 
whiskers and striped panto.) 
Most Postmasters carry tax 
forms to take care of uncle’s 
business. If your local office 
doesn’t have the tax forms you 
can get them by mail from In
ternal Revenue Service, 2101 Pa
cific Avenue, Dallas, Texas. You 
may want to order a copy of 
“Your Federal Income Tax” or 
the “Small Business Tax Guide” 
(Both are priced at 40c each) 
while you are getting your 
forms.

Frozen Car Locks
Himters in the northern sec

tions of Texas sometimes find 
the door locks on their cars fro
zen stiff when the car remains 
outdoors for any great length 
of time.

This can be remedied by 
heating the key In the flame of 
your lighter or a match for a 
moment before Inserting the 
key In the lock.

Lock will respond Instantly.

About Your Health
Today is not only the Space 

Age. It is also the Chemical 
Age.

One of the main benefits of 
living In this chemical age is 
availability of numberous pesti
cides. They have been essential 
for the Improvement of our ag
ricultural output and therefore 
for raising oxu: standard of liv
ing. Also, these pesticides have 
been helpful In the control of 
many Insect borne diseases.

Unfortunately, the most ef
fective pesticides are often the 
most toxic and precautions 
against them the most difficult 
to enforce. In 1962, 13 Texans 
died as a result of mishandling 
of these toxic materials.

With the Increased use of 
highly toxic materials, both at 
home and In Industry, It is es
sential that we stress safety 
measures at every opportunity. 
Listed below are some import
ant points to remember when 
handling and using toxic in
secticides.

1. Follow the instructions on 
the manufacturer’s lable to the 
smallest detail.

2. Store toxic sprays and dust 
away from children and Irre
sponsible individuals, as well as 
livestock, foods and animal 
feeds.
3. All regular handlers of pho- 
sprorous insecticides s h o u l d  
have cholinesterase tests at in
tervals not greater than 10 days 

I during the periods they are 
working with the materials.

4. All applicators should avoid 
breathing dust, vapors, or spray 
from the insecticides.

5. Respirators, which m e e t  
the specificatlon.s of the U. S. 
Bureau of Mines, should be 
worn when handling or working 
around highly toxic insecticides.

6. Freshly laundered protec
tive clothing and gloves should 
be worn vhen sprays and dust 
are being applied.

7. If toxic insecticides are

DR. M. O. SOWELL 
CHIROPRACTOR
Phone 625-4824 

615 Commercial, Coleman

Residential & Commercial

Refrigeration
Sales & Service

Heating - Cooling - Deep 
Freezers - Refrigerators

Grocery - Drug & Cafe 
Equipment - New and Used]

Admiral -  Webber 
Showcase

Claiborne & Reece
101 Commercial 
Phone 625-2587 
Day or Night 

Coleman, Texas

spilled on the skin or clothing, 
work should be suspended and 
the person Involved should 
bathe and change clothes.

8. Individuals handling toxic 
insecticides should bathe and 
change clothes Immediately af
ter completing jobs or during 
any extensive breaks.

9. All personnel and livestock 
should be protected from drifts 
o f spray or dust.

10. When toxic Insecticides 
are applied to agricultural 
plants such as cotton or grain 
the fields should not be re
entered for three days after ap
plication.

11. Toxic Insecticides should 
be kept away from flames and 
sjMirks when being diluted for 
application since many solvents 
used In preparing Insecticides 
arr highly inflammable. (Fea
ture from the Division of Public 
Health Education, Texas State 
Department of Health.)

Save Frayed Shells
Many hunters discard pocket- 

worn shells when using pump or 
auto loading shotguns.

This Is a wanton waste of 
shells.

Usually these worn, scuffed 
shells are good and will per
form perfectly If fed directly in
to the gun chamber, rather 
than Into the magazine.

DIAL A PRAYER — FI8-3100

BUY YOUR

EASTER 
BONNET I

— A T —

Estelle’s ^
Ladies Shop

304 Commercial Ave. 
Coleman. Texas

DIAL A PRAYER — FI8-3100 '

Weah McCulloch, Sec.-Treas. 
Bettie McCulloch, Mgr.

Standard 
Abstract Co.

City & County Maps For Sale 
405 Bank Bldg. Colemsin

Open Thuraday, 
Friday & Saturday 
7:00 to 9 :00  P. M.

Sunday —  2 to 4 p. m.
For Private Parties 

CaU 625-5564
Free Skate on Your Birthday

Thompson Roller Rink 
Old Air Port Road 

Coleman, Texas

Expert Service
SHAMROCK
PRODUCTS
W e Appreciate 

Your Patronage

McCRARY
SHAMROCK STATION

OPTOMETRIST
Dr. E. H. Henning, Jr.

117 Commercial 
Avenue

Coleman, Texas 
Phone 625-2228

OFFICE HOURS
9:00 A. M. to 5:00 P. M. 
SATURDAYS, 9 to 12

S P Ê G U é S

ARMOUR’S STAR

BACON
f - i

Pound Pkg. 4 7 c
ARMOUR’S STAR

WIENERS
1,

Pound Pkg., 4 5 c
BEEF CUTLETS Pound 5 9 c
S M A L L

SPARE RIBS
i - '

Pound 3 9 c
PORK ROAST Pound 3 5 c
KRISPY CRACKERS — I.h. Rnv
SUNSHINE HYDROX — 11-oz. Pkg. 0 AAa 
Sunshine Sugar Wafers — 13t4-oz. Box -I-” " v V V

UPTON’S TEA i/4-lb. Box 3 9 c
INSTANT

UPTON’S m 3-oz. Jar 7 5 c
ARMOUR’S VEGETOLE

SHORTENING 3-ib. Can 5 7 c
G L A D I O L A

MEAL 5-lb. Box 3 5 c
BARBECUE -  Beef, Chicken, Pork

CLOSED ON SUNDAYS
Homemade Pastry By Mrs. Jewel Ray

Harvey*s Grocery
MEMBER INDEPENDENT GROCERS, INC. 

PHONE FI8-3632

/
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MUS. DAYTON JACKSON

Mary Ford And 
Dayton Jackson 
Exchange Vows

On Friday, March 8, at 8:00 p. 
m., Miss Mary Ford, daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Marion A. Ford 
of Trickhain, became the bride 
of Dayton L. Jackson, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. O. D. Jackson of Santa 
Anna. They were married on the 
40th wedding anniversary of the 
bride’s parents.

The double ring ceremony 
was performed in the Trickham 
Union Church, with Rev. James 
Ford, brother of the bride, of
ficiating.

Mrs. Bruce Hornell, pianist, 
played the traditional wedding 
march and accompanied Miss 
Patricia Davis, who sang, "Wit
her Thou Goest” and “Wedding 
Prayer.”

The bride’s chosen colors of 
aqua and white were carried 
out by the use of white stock 
and white carnations in a milk

Y O U R
F A M I L Y

Rorirâii
Get your family together 
for (roup portrait.

ili ih e years to come it 
wiU be one of your most 
prized possessions.

Hugh. Capps Studio
o f  po st  offic e

COLEMAN, TEXAS

glass container. Aqua tapers 
were accented by aqua bows and 
were flanked by baskets of jade.

The bride was given in marri
age by her father. She wore a 
floor length gown of white lace 
over satin with a bateau neck
line, pointed waistline, and long 
sleeves that were pointed at the 
hands. She wore a shoulder 
length veil with a band of 
pearls. She carried a white Bible, 
topped with a white orchid and 
carnations.

Matron of honor, Mrs. Brown 
Brooke, wore an aqua cotton sa
tin dress with scoop neckline 
and a bell skirt. She carried a 
bouquet of white carnations 
with aqua ribbons.

I Miss Sandra Yancy, cousin of 
the groom, and Ted Ford, broth
er of the bride, lighted candles. 
Best man was Clayton Jackson, 
brother of the groom. Ushers 
were Terry Mclver and Tinker 
Dockery.

The bride’s mother wore a 
dusty rose tweed suit and a 
white flower. The groom’s mot
her wore a copen blue dress 
with a white flower.

Following the wedding a re
ception was held in the church 
annex. The bride’s  table was 
covered with a lace cloth over 
aqua with a center piece of 
white carnations, stock, and 
aqua candles.

Mrs. Morris Straughan and 
Mrs. James Lancaster, sisters of 
the bride, served cake and 
punch. Mrs. Wilburn Anderson, 
sister of the groom, was at the 
register.

For traveling the bride wore 
a yellow tweed suit with gold 
accessories and a white orchid.
KOCKWOOD WMS~
MONTfiDLY SOCIAL '

’The Woman’s Missionary So
ciety met at the Rockwood 
Community Center Monday af
ternoon for the monthly social. 
Mrs. Henry Smith gave the de
votional, Mrs. R. J. Deal and 
Mrs. Joe Wise directed recrea
tion and served cake and punch 
to the guests. St. Patrick’s Day 
theme was carried out in all 
appointments.

Members present were Mrs. 
Lee Miller, Mrs. Matt Estes, 
Mrs. Evan Wise, Mrs. Ray Cald
well, Mrs. Claud Box, Mrs. 
Smith and the hostesses, Mrs. 
Deal and Mrs. Wise and Hank 
Wise.

New Hampshire orglnally was 
called the Province of Laconia.

DIAL A PRAYER — FI8-3100

Cooper - Densman 
Vows Exchanged

Mr. and Mrs. Elec Cooper of 
Rockwood announce the marri
age of their daughter, Alma 
Lousle, to Denny Lynn Dens
man, son of Mr. and Mrs. Ellis 
Densman of Santa Anna. The 
wedding vows were read at the 
First Baptist Church in Santa 
Anna Saturday, March 9, at 7:30 
p. m., with the Rev. Raymond 
Jcnes, pastor, officiating.

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Densman of 
Junction were the only attend
ants.

The couple will make their 
hrme in Santa Anna.

Observes Golden 
Wedding Saturday

Mr. and Mrs. Sam Rutherford 
observed their golden wedding 
anniversary Satimday, March 0, 
at their home here.

A group of friends from Com
anche, Goldthwalte and San 
Angelo gathered at the home 
and enjoyed singing. Including 
members of the family, there 
were about 40 people present.

Members Requested 
To Pay Dues To 
Band Boosters Club

Mrs. Roy Stockard, chairman 
of the membership committee 
of the Band Boosters Club, re
quests all members who have 
not paid their $1.00 dues, to 
please do so by the next regular 
meeting.

Mrs. Stockard said the dues 
could be handed to her or Mrs. 
Raymond Jones or Mrs. Dorothy 
Watson, other members of her 
committee.

The dues are needed now in 
order that the organization can 
meet is obligations.

ENSIGN ALLYN BARNETT 
IN PACIFIC FLEET

Coronado, Calif. (FHTNC) — 
Navy Eiisign Allyn Barnett, son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Artie A. Barnett 
of Coleman, Tex., is serving on 
the staff of Vice Admiral How
ard A. Yeager, Commander Am
phibious Force, Pacific Fleet, 
which celebrates its 21st anni
versary this month.

The force, with units spread 
throughout the Pacific area, was 
establLshed in 1942. It landed 
troopc and equipmen., on islands 
throughout the Pacific theater 
in a revolutionary .scale of am
phibious assault.

The theme for this year’s 
celebration is "The Amphibious 
Force — 21 years as Freedom’s 
advance guard.”

SOCIAL SECURITY 
NUMBERS

Be sure to list your social se
curity number on your 1962 
Federal income tax return. If 
both have income, husband and 
wife should list their numbers 
on a joint return. If only one 
has income, only his number is 
required.

Ellis Campbell Jr. of the Inter
nal Revenue office said some 
returns are being filed in which 
one or both social security 
numbers are omitted. Along 
with checking other entries on 
the return, taxpayers should 
double check to make sure that 
social security numbers are 
complete and accurate.

Don’t Change Ammunition
You may ridicule the idea, but 

experts tell us that guns are 
highly sensitive to ammunition 
change.

For Instance: If you have
carefully slghter-in your rifle 
befoi3 deer season, using Brand 
X, then switch to Brand Z for 
the actual hunt, even though Z 
is of equal quality, your gun is 
apt to shoot off-target.

So the best bet is to stick to 
the same brand of cartridge 
throughout the season — unless 
’ q̂u intend sightlng-ln the wea
pon again.

DIAL A PRAYER — FI8-3I00

Super̂ 7 . 0 0 Special
With the purchase of $7.00 or more in groceries, meat and 

produce (excluding cigarettes) you can buy

S U G A R 7 Imperial Pure Cane. . . . . . . . . . . 10 Lbs. 6 9 c
Limit One To The Customer

PRICES GOOD FRIDAY AND SATURDAY

M A R G A R I N E - D e c k e r ’s Pound 15c
P R U N E S - D e l  Monte 1-lb. Pkg. 35c
P E A C H E S - L i b b y ’s Yellow Cling 303 can t9c
T OMATOES  -  Diamond, 303can 2 for 25c
T U N A -  Del Monte, Chunk Style 2 for 43c
C H E R R I E S - R e d  Sour Pitted 303 can |9c
LUNCHEON MEAT -  Decker’s 12-oz. Can 39c
SHELF PAPER -  Glazed, Assorted Colors Pkg. 39c
GRAPEFRUIT -  Florida, Large Pink 2 for 29c
M E L L O R I N E - G a n d y ’s l^-Gal. Ctn. 35c
CHEESE SPREAD -  Kraft’s Velveeta 2-lb. Box 85c
F R A N K S -  Decker’s All Meat Lb. Pkg. 49c
B A C O N -  Decker’s Tall Korn, Thick Sliced, 2 lbs. 89c
HAMBURGER -  Fresh and Lean Pound 35c
HOSCH GROCERY

ON-STOP SHOPPING 
FOR EVERYTHING IN

L U fV! B  E  B Si ti d

Find out for yourself today what we mean by one-stop 
shopping. Whether you want a single board or a whole car
load — we’ve got it! Shop our yard for the tops in quality 
lumber.

ABC Financing Available
FOR HOME IMPROVEMENTS 
Complete Stock PeeGee Paints 

Cast Iron & Steel Pipe & Fittings

Santa Anna Lumber Co.
Harry Crews, Owner & Operator 

100 North Lee St. Phone FI8-3463

Mmes. Preston H. Dial, E. M. 
McKiskl, E. B. Jobe, E. J. Rudley, 
J. M. Goas, Gwen T. Hicks, P. R. 
Minuel and Miss Patricia Rud
ley, all of San Antonio, were 
guests in the Ford Barnes home 
on Tuesday of last week.

Mrs. Kate Holmes visited her 
si.ster, Mrs. Edith Newsom, in 
Wlnchell Saturday night. Mr. 
and Mrs. Cecil King and girls 
of Brownwood visited Sunday 
with her mother, Mrs. Holmes, 
in Santa Anna.

Dr. and Mrs. James Q. Barnes 
of San Antonio, enroute to Lub
bock to attend an Orthodontic 
meeting, spent Tuesday night of 
last week with his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Ford Barnes. Dr.

NOTICE
10 Lbs. Clothes

CLEANED 
AND SPOTTED

S2.00
McKee

CLEANERS

A tte n tio n !
DO YOU NEED SOME 

WORK DONE?

The FHA Girls Are Sponsoring

HOBO DAY
Saturday, March 23, 1963

Girls Will Do The Following Jobs: Wash 
Dishes, Light Ironihg, BabyuSit, Wash 
Windows, Clean House, Rake Leaves, 
Etc.

Charge -  5flc Per Hour Per Girl
}

For Appointment Call FI8-3136 
Monday thru Saturday - 8 a. m. to 4 p. m.
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Barnes is on the State Ebcamln- 
Ing Board of the Orthodontic 
Society of Texas.

Visitors in the John Gregg 
home during the weekend were 
their daughters, Mr. and Mrs. 
Tony Pirrello of Abilene, Miss 
Juanell Mercer, student at Tar- 
leton State College in Stephen- 
ville and Dwayne Wheat, also 
of Tarleton. Mrs. Pirrello re
mained until Monday evening. 
The family visited relatives in 
San Angelo Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. J. L. Parker of 
Garden City visited the L. E. 
Abernathys and the B. A. Park-

Livestock Supply 
Headquartm

ers during the weekend. Sam 
Cobb of Coleman was a Sunday 
evening visitor.

Vaccines and Supplies
for Cattle, Sheep, Hogs, 

Horses and Poultry
Vaccines kept under proper 

refrigeration.

Owl Drug Store
218 Commercial Ave. 

Coleman, Texas

For Sale
U S E D

Frigidaire
Refrigerator 

Gas Cook Stoves
Electric Ranges

Portable Electric
Ironer

Air Conditioners
EASY

PAYMENTS

G R A Y
Mercantile Co.
109 West Pecan St. 

Coleman, Texas

For Finer Memorials
SEE

Murray Cooper
SANTA ANNA, TEXAS 

REPRESENTATIVE FOR
COLEMAN MONUMENT WORKS

1301 East 9th St. Coleman, Texas

PICK UP and DELIVERY
MONDAY—WEDNESDAY—FRIDAY 
From Your Home or McKee Cleaners 

For Home Pick Up — Call Collect
Coleman 625-4121 ^

COLEMAN STEAM LAUNDRY ■IcJS

rr*
4^
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Assistant Editor______________ -_________ Sherman Steams
Reporters — Karen McCluskey, Pat White, Frances Davenport, 
Jerry Ellis, Barbara Baucom, Lawanda Homer, Les Outhrle, Lar« 
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James, Leland Williams, Mary Haynes, Linda Robinett, Sandra 
Davis, Judy Moore, Linda Campbell, Velda CuUlns 
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ASSEMBLY
Freddie Culllns, Vice-Presi

dent of the Student Council, 
opened the assembly Monday 
morning with the pledge to the 
flag. Mr. Mathews announced 
this week would be “Western 
Week.” He asked that students 
please co-operate as much as 
possible with the theme and try 
to dress as western as possible. 
He asked that we not let this 
extra curricular activity inter
fere with our studies. This 
should be a week of good times.

Mr. Tindol reported on the 
tennis tournament at San Saba. 
Coach Smith reported that 
Santa Anna won the Track 
meet at Hamilton last Saturday.

Sherman Steaurns received an 
award from the Coleman Ex
change Club as the senior boy 
of the month. This award Is 
based on grades, citizenship, 
extra curricular activities, and 
many other qualifications.

Rev. Raymond Jones, minister

t
+

*
A NEW Od*li*e

IM CO Itl»O M ATIN a
-|-

T H a  M O S T  

A D V A N C a i»  r a S T U R B S  

I AH O  D E S IG N S  

IN D B C O R A n V B

Coleman Gas Co.

from the First Baptist Church, 
spoke to the students on the 
subject, “The Cause of Defeat.” 
Assembly was closed with the 
Alma Mater.

--------------- S A H S ----------------
TENNIS

The tennis players participa
ted in the tennis meet at San 
Saba last Friday. Although they 
didn’t win any matches, they 
madS" a good showing.

In the girl’s doubles, Donna 
Walker and Ruby Buse lost to 
Mason. Clara Wright lost her 
single match to a girl from 
Llano.

Terry Moore and Pete Sim
mons, the boys’ doubles team 
lost their match to Brady. Stan
ley Hartman was defeated in 
the boys’ singles by a boy from 
Llano.

-------------- SAHS--------------
STUDENTS TAKE TEST

Saturday, March 9, Mrs. 
Chandler gave the National 
Merit Scholarship Test to nine 
students from Santa Anna. The 
students were: Arlene Welch, 
Donnie Neff, Donna Walker, 
Frances Davenport, Sandra Da 
vis, Slierry Drake, Clayton Jack- 
son, Jerry Ellis and Sherman 
Stearns.

-------------- SAHS—-----------
S. A. H. S. WINS TRACK MEET

Saturday at Hamilton the SA
HS track team won the meet 
with a total of 42 points. Coach 
Smith said it was the greatest 
team effort ever put forth by 
Santa Anna. No one boy won 
the meet for us; it was a united 
effort.

Randy Brown and Tommy 
Stewardson were the high point 
makers for SAHS. Randy placed 
3rd in the 100 yard dash, 1st in 
the broaa jump, and was on two 
winning relay teams; the 400 
relay and the mile relay. Tom
my won the high hurdles, tied 
for first in the high jump, 
placed 2nd in the low hurdles, 
and was on the winning mile 
relay team. Others on the 440 
rela.f and mile relay teams were 
’Tinker Dockery, on both teams; 
Bill Home, on both teams; and 
Freddie Culllns, the 440 relay. 
Charles Allen placed seventh in 
the 880. Coach Smith is very 
pleased with Charles, as he is 
with all the boys, because this 
was only Charles’ second time 
to run the 880. In the pole vault, 
Pete Simmons and Donald Ma-

•Olv« your ear an anargy booat- 
m  up wHh enco Bxtra gaaoHna'

SIO N  O P

Complete One-Stop Service
We Give S.&H. Green Stamps

Horner Service Station
Richard Horner, Owner and Operator 

819 Wallis Ave. Phone F18-3515

kuta tt«<t with three other boys 
for fourth.

All of the student body Is very 
proud of our team and our 
coach. Keep on winning!

-------------- SAHS---------------
SUMMER SCIENCE 
'TRAINING PROGRAMS 

Four of our students have ap
plied for scholarships In the 
summer science training prog
ram. They are Leland WllUams, 
Glen Gilbreath, Jerry Ellis and 
Freddie Culllns. These schoUu- 
shlpe are sponsored by the Na
tional Science Foundation. 
Participating colleges and uni
versities and the special fields 
of study are: Astronomy and 
Astronautic, Pan American Col
lege, E d i n b u r g ;  Biological 
Sciences, A A; M, College Sta
tion, University of Texas, Aus
tin, and Wiley Colloge, Mar
shall; Biology £md Mathematics, 
Texas College, Tyler; Chemistry, 
Prairie View Agricultural and 
Mechanical College of Texas, 
Prairie View, Texas Women's 
University, Denton; Mathema
tics, A & M, College Station, 
Southern Methodist University, 
Dallas, and the University of 
Texas, Austin; Physics, A & M, 
College Station.

Students who are selected 
have to make a certain score on 
three tests In order to qualify 
for the scholarship. ’This prog
ram will provide opportunities 
for selected students to study 
and work with experienced 
scientists and mathematicians.

-------------- SAHS--------------
BAND TRIP

Friday, the Senior Band went 
to San Angelo to participate in 
the rodeo parade. After the par
ade they were served dinner at 
the Town House Hotel. At three 
o’clock the band members were 
given free tickets to the San 
Angelo rodeo.

---------------SAHS---------------
SPOTLIGHT

FYeddie Colbough is freshman 
student in SAHS. He is carrying 
four subjects: Eiiglish I, Algebra 
I, Physical Ccience and Agricul
ture I, plus a course in physical 
education.

FYeddie Is active in school. 
’Though only a freshman, he 
played a great deal of football 
for the Mountaineers. Freddie is 
vice-president of his class. He is 
a member of FFA. After high 
school, Freddie’s plans are in
definite.

Edwinna McCarrell Is a busy 
Junior. “She takes part and Is 
good in many sports activities; 
track, basketball and volleyball. 
Her courses Include Homemak
ing III, English III, American 
History and Typing.

Edwinna plans to attend 
either ACC or McMurry to pre
pare herself to teach school.

-------- ------SAHS--------------
MISS PERSONALITY 

V ery neat 
Ever smiling 
Loves band 
D edicated Baptist 
A Iways laughing
C apable student 
U nmistakeably active 
Lohn fan 
Lives in town 
I s attractive 
N ever sad 
S ophomore

MR. PERSONALITY
Chemistry student 
L ikable 
A seiilor
Y earns for knowledge 
Tomorrow’s success 
O n the beam '
Neat
J ovial
A Beta member 
C ute 
Kind 
S mart
One in a million 
N ice to know 

-------- — SAHS--------—
ONE ACT PLAY 
FROM MOZELLE

Friday, at one o’clock, the 
Mozelle High School presented 
Its one-act play for the student 
body. This is the play they will

Go Chevrolet ...

Go Cadillac...

Go Caperton...

R. T. Caperton Chevrolet-Cadillac

114 East College —  Phone 626-4145 •— Coleman, Texas

prMmt at the 
League meet.

The play was about a typical 
family going on a Sunday drive 
to see the married daughter. 
The family, which included the 
mother, father, daughter and 
son, had several Incidents hap
pen along the way.

The students enjoyed the play 
and wish the Mozelle students 
the best of luck in Interscholas
tic League competition.

---------------SAHS--------------
PARENTS’ NIGHT

Thursday night of last week, 
which was during Public 
School Week, Santa Anna 
School held their annual Par
ents’ Night. The parents were 
invited to visit the school and 
see for themselves what their 
children are doing at school.

A program was presented in 
the high school auditorium by 
the band, a grade school quar
tet, and the grade school choral 
club. Parents visited the vari
ous rooms before the program. 
The Homemakers served coffee 
and cookies.

----- --------- SAHS---------------
WESTERN PARTY 

’The SAHS Student CounuU 
will sponsor a Westem-Twlrp 
Week Party on Friday night, 
March 15, 7:30 p. m. Everyone 
is to dress In western clothes. 
There wUl be food, music and 
games. Admission will be 50 
cents for couples and 50 cents 
for stags.

This will be the last all-school

work it. We are met on a great 
battlefield of that war. (Our Al
gebra teacher’s classes.) We 
have come to dedicate a poitUm 
of those classes for those who 
could not work it and did not 
pass. It is altogether fitting and 
proper that we should do this. 
But in a larger sense, we can
not concentrate, we cannot un
derstand, we cannot work Alge
bra. The brave men, passing 

land not passing, who have 
struggled here, have understood 
it better than ovu: poor power to 
add or subtract. Ih e world will 
little note nor long remember 
what we say here, but our alge
bra teacher will never forget 
our failing grades. It is for us, 
the living, rather to be dedica
ted here to the unfinished work 
of those before us that fought 
hard to pass. It is rathe' for us 
to be here dedicated to the 
great task of working those al
gebra problems remaining be
fore us that from these honored 
failing, we take increased study 
to that cause of passing. These 
falling shall not have failed in 
vain that these classes tmder 
the elgebra teacher shall have 
a new birth of freedom. It shall 
be a class of the students, by 
the students, and for the stu
dents that students shoidd not 
perish from class, but Mr. 
Smith shall.

-------- ------ SAHS---------------
CAMPUS CHATTER 

Why were Velda Culllns and 
Diaime Copeland so excited a- 

party sponsored by the Student j bout a letter that Linda Pittard 
Council this year, so come on ¡received?
kids, and join the fun. We’ll tryi Who’s your girlfriend with the
to keep the juke box working 
this time.

---------------SAHS---------------
ASSEMBLY

On Monday, March 18, the 
Student Council will sponsor 
another school assembly prog
ram. ’This time we will see The 
Augspurgs who are Jungle Won
ders. The time Is nine o’clock 
and the admission is ten cents 
for grade school students and 
fifteen cents for high school 
students.

The Augspurgs have spent 
much of their time studying 
Zoology. As representatives of 
the United States Society of 
Zoology, they have presented 
their program to student groups 
all over the United States.

The children will enjoy the 
cute antics of the monkeys, and 
the clever tricks the dogs per
form. Gus and Casey bring to 
their audiences a perfect exam
ple of what kindness, patience, 
and training can do with ani
mals.

A real trouper is Boon, a 
Hamadryep Baboon, an un
usual animal who does a variety 
of tricks. . .  even a ball game. 
Watch for the surprises in the 
Boon’s act.

You will be amazed at the 
dogs. . .  among them Irish Set
ters and others of not so certain 
ancestry. These little dogs sit 
up, shake hands and do all 
sorts of tricks.

Even the grownups will join 
the kids in their enjoyment of 
Judy, a Rhesus mohkey and 
Mary Jane, a Guienle Baboon- 
as they go to school and have a 
baboon tea party.

Add entertaining monkeys, 
plus remarkable baboons, plus 
amazing dogs, plus all the 
charm and showmanship of Gus 
and Casey and you have a show 
no one wUl want to pass up.

-------------- SAHS---------------
ALL IN FUN

Fourscore and seven years a- 
go, someone’s father brought 
forth on this continent, a new 
subject, Algebra, conceived and 
dedicated to the proposition that 
not many men (or women) can 
work It. Now we are engaged in 
a great Civil War testing wheth
er any man or any woman so 
conceived and so dedicated can

funny name at Early, Freddie 
CuUins?

Larry and Ruth Ann double 
dated with Jimmy Taylor and 
Judy Moore Saturday night.

Why did Tommy Hays buy a 
poodle?

Girls, I hop>e you are checking 
up on gentlemen’s manners. 
This Is twlrp week, you know.

Donnie York, why was there a 
lot of space between you and 
Dessa, Fiiday night?

Who were the couples Mr. 
Mathews corrected last Wednes
day?

Mr. Bowen seems to be pretty 
handy with the paddle these 
days. ’Ihe boys said he whipped 
so hard that he had to rest bet
ween licks.

Ora Beth was in town over 
tne weekend. Terry took her to 
church Sunday.

Clayton was best man in his 
brother’s wedding. Terry and 
Tinker were ushei-s. Boys, this 
experience should help you pre
pare for your own wedding.

Stanley James has been fur
nishing the play cast with can
dy.

Donna, do you like Mr. Tin- 
dol’s jokes?

Bob Boyet had a date with 
Linda Bassett Friday night.

Lois Simmons, did you have 
trouble reciting your poetry in 
English class the other day. Are 
you sure you knew the poem?

We've heard that Coach 
Smith’s favorite letters of the 
alphabet are TGIP. How about 
it Coach?

Gary, when did you start 
wearing lipstick? You would 
have made a pretty girl!

Larry and Shelia are back on 
good terms.

Bob House had a date with 
Linda Robinett. Lynn Flee was 
seen with Pat White.

Jacky Pierce, Mac and Bob 
Boyet, why were you told to 
leave the show the other night? 
Was it because you were the 
only car there?

Linda Campbell wsus seen in 
the company of Sammy John
son Sunday afternoon.

Leland Williams, how many 
did you say could get into a 
Corvair?

Donnie Henderson and Ina Jo 
were back together over the 
weekend.

Looks like Twlrp Week started 
early for Karen and Terry. She 
was seen driving him toward 
town Sunday.

Delbert McQueen brought his 
girlfriend, Sandra, to the pro
gram at school last Thursday 
night.

Sharon Gilbreath, were you 
on the 50-mile hike Saturday or 
did you finally accept a ride?

-------------- SAHS---------------
HOMEMAKING GIRLS 
SERVE REFRESHMEN’TS

Members of the Future Home
makers of America serving re
freshments at the school open 
house Thursday night of last 
week, during Public School 
Week, were:

Linda Robinett, Linda Camp
bell, Linda Horner, Velda Cul- 
lins, Barbara Mclntlre, Linda 
Meintire, Annlta Ellis, Wanda 
James, Shen-y Drake, Arlene 
Welch, Carol Campbell and 
Judy Moore.

^lodern Beauty 
Shop

Amanda Perry, 
Owner and Operator

Thelma Fleming, Operator

Phone FI8-3148 
For Appointment

PRESCRIPTIONS
Owl Drug Store

“Where Friends Meet”

Telephone 625-4514
218 Commercial Ave. Coleman

MOBIL TIPS
BY

SYE BURDEN

"H« Myi, goH'um tw*ll Kom.”

Right. Chief. We gott’um 
things you need for your car, 
and you can bet your teepee 
you’ll be smoking a pipe of 
peace with the world when 
we’re through.

BURDEN
Mobil Service

W E GIVE S.&H.
GREEN STAMPS

PHONE FI8-S181
SIO WALUS AYE.

FIRST COLEMAN 
NATIONAL BANK

Always Willing — Always Prepared
Member FDIC & Federal Reserve System 

100 Commercial —  COleman



Shields News
By MRS. E. S. JONES

The monthly community sup
per is to be Saturday, March 18. 
^-eryone is invited to attend, 
bring a meat and vegetable or a 
salad or sweet.

Mrs. Bobble Orr and Mark oi 
Coleman visited Sunday with 
her parents, Mr. and Mrs. H. C. 
McClure and attended morning 
services at the Baptist Church.

Mr. and Mrs. E. D. Jones of 
San /Jigelo spent Friday with 
Mrs. E. S. Jones.

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Bledsoe 
visited the A. D. Eppler family 
at Rockwood Friday evening.

Our deepest sympathy to the 
children of Mrs. J. W. Barton, 
who was buried in Ccdeman Fri
day. The Bartons were formerly 
of our conununity.

Mr. and Mrs. Carter Dalton 
and Lee of Irving and Mr. and 
Mrs. Wayne Walker of Wichita 
Falls visited with Mrs. Sam Dal
ton.

Weekend visitors with Mrs. 
Ura Dillingham were, Mrs. Kah- 
le” Wheatley, her son, Clifford, 
his wife and daughter, all of 
Kerrville and Mr. and Mrs. Don 
Barton of Palestine.

Mrs. Douglas Milligan visited 
several days with her sister, Mr. 
and Mrs. A. B. Carroll of Ten
nessee Colony.

Mrs. Roscoe McClain of San 
Angelo visited Monday with the 
Wenton Eppler and Grady Wil
liams families.

Gene McMurray was guest 
speaker at the Church of Christ 
and was a dhiner guest of the 
G. C. ^fcDonalds. Gerald Har
per, minister, was a patient in 
an Abilene hospital.

Ten members of the Quilting 
Club met Tuesday at the Com
munity Center. Mrs. BUI Price 
was hostess. There were two vi
sitors, Mrs. Eva Griffith and 
Mrs. Mary I>ou Todd of Santa 
Anna.

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Otle of 
Brady were Sunday guests of 
the Bert Fowlers.

Our community was deeply 
saddwved by the tragic death of 
John Stewardson. Sincere sym
pathy goes to Mrs. Stewardron, 
her family and aU the relatives.

Mr. and Mrs. A. D. Eppler, 
Georgia and Dwight visited in 
AWlene Sunday with their son, 
Glendon, and the Audrey Ep- 
plers.

Local students in the Santa 
Anna High School Band were 
in San Angelo Friday to partici
pate In the rodeo parade.

Mr. and Mrs. S. J. Boyd of 
Port Worth spent Thursday 
night with the George Cobbs.

Mr. and Mrs. R. A. MUllgan 
and Mary met the Tom Newman 
famUy of Midland, In San An
gelo Saturday.

Our community had amounts 
aroimd one half inch rain late 
Simday.

Mr. and Mrs. D. 8. C u i^  and 
chUdren visited Mr. and Mrs. 8. 
M. Fehcrs of Trickham Sunday 
afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Edd Hartman 
and chUaren and Mrs. Sam 
Moore were dinner guests with 
Mr. and Mrs. C. T. Moore and 
Terry Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. J. D. Howard 
went to Lometa Thursday of 
last week to visit with Mr. and 
Mrs. Tom Howard. Cindy, 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Tom 
Howard, had her tonsils re
moved. The Howards returned 
home Saturday.

Mrs. John Perry visited In 
Santa Anna Saturday night 
with Mrs. Myrtle Wagner. Mr. 
and Mrs. S. C. Wagner of DaUas 
were visiting his mother over 
the weekend.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Wallace and 
chUdren and Mr. and Mrs. Bud
dy Benge and chUdren were 
Sunday visitors with Mr. and 
Mrs. Bruce Hibbetts.

Mr. Casey Herring and his 
mother, Mrs. Ben Herring, were 
in Coleman Friday shopping. 
Mr. Herring reported they only 
got .04 inches of rain.

Mrs. J. B. WUUams spent 
Thursday night with her fath
er, Mr. Earner Cuw>s.

Mrs. J. C. Bible and Jamie Joe 
of Brownwood spmt Sunday 
with Mr. and Mrs. D. S. Baugh 
and Nancy.

Mr. and Mrs

Mrs. Charlie Fleming visited 
Mrs. J. F. Fleming and girls and 
itt the Blount home Sunday af
ternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Morrow and 
Paul of Glen Rose visited Mr. 
and Mrs. J. D. Howard (me day 
last week.

Mr. and Mrs. Darrell Cupps 
and children visited Mr. and 
Mrs. John Wells in Santa Anna 
Sunday night.

Carl Leonard of Coleman 
spent Saturday night with Ric- 
^  Cupps.

Mrs. Payne Henderson’s house 
burned one night last week. She 
was living in Colanan. Mr. and 
Mrs. D. S. Cu];h>s reported also 
that all of her furniture was lost 
in the fire.

Mrs. Casey Herring, Min. J. B. 
WUUams and Mr. Elmer Cupps 
were Tuesday dinner guests 
with Mrs. Thelma ETemlng.

Mr. and Mrs. John Howard 
visited Mr. W. H. Plttard in the 
Coleman Hospital one day last 
week. He seemed to be improved 
a lot.

Cleveland News
By Mrs. Sid Blanton

USE
B o m b
GAS

•  Clean and Safe

•  Best For Heating

•  Higher BTU Rating

•  Best For Cooking

•  Approved By 
Architects

•  No Muss

•  No Fuss

PHONE 625-2925 
Night Pho. 625-2849

Prompt Delivery

Coleman
Butane Gas Co.

Seems everyone is happy over 
the nice rain. Most rain gauges 
In our community were from .06 
to one inch of rain late Sunday 
afternoon.

Mrs. William Cupps went by 
for Mrs. Tennie Campbell and 
Mrs. Lela Hodges Sunday after
noon and the ladles visited 
their aunt, Mrs. Sammie Harris 
of Mozelle.

Kippy Clifton went with the 
band to San Angelo Friday and 
attended the rodeo that night.

Mr. and Mrs. Brownie Brooke 
and Susan visited with Mr. and 
Mrs. R. W. Cupps Thursday 
night. Mrs. Brooke went on to 
Trickham to be in the rehearsel 
party for the wedding of Miss 
Mary Ford, bride-elect of Day- 
ton Jackson.

Mrs. Tony Watson kept the 
baby son of Mr. and Mrs. Paut- 
sky Saturday while they attend
ed the track meet at Graham.

Mrs. Leon Heilman of Albu
querque, New Mexico Is here vi- 
¿ting her sisters, Mrs. Jack 
Banta of Coleman, Mrs. R. W. 
Cupps and Mrs. Sid Blanton

went to Olton, Texas to visit 
Mr. and Mrs. Weldon Priest one 
day last week.

Mr. and Mrs. J. D. Howard 
and Mr. and Mrs. Jess Howard 
visited Mrs. Mollle C(x;hran 
Sunday afternoon. Mrs. Coch
ran is in bed with a bad foot 
infection.

Those visiting Mr. Elmer 
Cupps during the week were Mr. 
A. D. Frazier of Dallas, Mr. and 
Mrs. FYank Swafford of Santa 
Anna, Mr. and Mrs. Jess How
ard, Mr. and Mrs. John Howard, 
Mrs. Casey Herring and Mrs. 
Jimmy Schulle and girls of 
Coleman.

Miss Margie Fleming, Tom 
Moldin, Miss Ruby Buse arid

Our son, Mr. and Mrs. Thomas 
Ray Rutherford and children, 

, Steven. Diane and Joann from 
Vernon Penny, Concord, New Hampshire, ar

rived here Tuesday night, for a 
month or longer visit with us, 
other relatives and friends. 
Other guests in our home during 
the weekend were Mr. and Mrs. 
Hilary Allyn Rutherford and 
children. Rocky and Dena, of 
Coleman, Mr. and Mrs. Loyd 
Rutherford of Santa Anna and 
Sammie Shields. Sunday after
noon, Mr. and Mrs. Henry Smith 
were visitors.

Congratulations to Mr. Oscar 
Lovelady on another birthday 
the past Friday. Enjoying a 
birthday supper honoring Mr. 
Lovelady in his son, Mr. and 
Mrs. Darwin Lovelady’s home 
were Guy and Alta Lovelady of 
Santa Anna and another sister,
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and his parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Charles Daehnert of San An-
tonlo, were Sunday guests with b Ic held the first Saturday in
Mr. and Mrs. Greham F l t ^ t -  
rick and children.

Mrs. Joe Langer and son of 
San Angelo visited Saturday 
afternoon In the home of her 
brother, Mr. and Mrs. Tom 
Rutherfor(L

Mr. Oscar Lovelady and son, 
Darwin Lovelady, visited with 
Mr. Bert Turney Wednesday 
night in the Brownwood Hospi
tal.

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Ruther
ford -md children and Mrs. Loyd 
Rutherford attended the nxleo 
In San Angelo EYlday.

Cheryl Fitzpatrick spent 
Thursday night with San<ira 
Davis in Santa Anna.

Mr. Sammie Shields visited in 
the Rob Sheffield home in 
Brookesmith Friday.

The Whon Conununity wants 
to say thanks in a big way to 
Mr. Ekirl Wright GUI for his do
nation to the Whon Community 
Center. Earl and wife gave the 
center curtains for the windows. 
The ladles plan to have the cur
tains up real soon. Let each of 
us make a special point to say 
thanks to Elarl.

,We trust aU will be making 
jBiuis for the annual Whon Pic-

Aprll, which tills year will be 
AprU 6th. We wUl be looking 
forward to seeing you.

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Ruther
ford and children will go to 
Odessa Tuesday and visit his 
sister, Mr. and Mrs. Bob Smith 
and daughter, Deborah.

SOCIAL SECURITY 
NUMBERS

Social security n u m b e r s  
should appear in the space pro
vided on page 1 of your 1962 
Federsd Income tax return, E21is 
Campbell Jr. of the U. S. Inter
nal Revenue Service cautioned 
Dallas taxpayers today.

Sometimes husbands a n d  
wives fUing joint returns neg
lect to enter both their social 
security numbers when both 
have income.

It’s an understandable over
sight, but we’d like to ask tax
payers to check this entry care- 
fuUy.

Typewriter paper at the Santa 
Anna News.

DIAL A PRAYER — FI8-3100

Gary Fleeman were visiting Mr. Mrs. Myrtle Roberson of Los An- 
and Mrs. Kenneth Sikes Sunday geles, California.

• FURNITURE
NEW  AND USED

• STOVES
NEW  AND USED

• GOLD SEAL 
LINOLEUM 
Inlaid, Vinyl 
And Printed

SEE US BEFORE 
YOU BUY

P e rr ie ’s
Furniture

(Eiormerly Lewis FVmlture) 
West of Courthouse 

Telephone 625-5501-Coleman
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afternoon. Mr. and Mrs. Sikes 
are moving to Killeen.

Mr. and Mrs. John Naron and 
children were Simday afternoon 
visitors with Mr. and Mrs. L. V. 
Cupps. Mrs. Charlie Fleming 
was also visiting in the Cupps 
home. Mr. and Mrs. L. V. Cupps 
have moved to our community 
Into Mrs. Jones’ house, from 
Santa Anna.

Mrs. FYeddle Herring and 
girls were visiting Mis. Buddy 
Benge and children 'Thursday 
afternoon.

Mrs. M. F. Blanton was in 
Coleman on business last Tues
day.

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Baugh and 
Nancy were In Brownwood Flrl- 
day night visiting Mr. and Mrs. 
J. C. Bible and son.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Banta and 
Janie of Coleman, Mrs. R. W. 
Cupps and Billy Don and Mrs. 
Leon Heilman were visiting 
with Mr. and Mrs. Sid Blanton 
and boys Sunday aftenuwn.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Wallace vi
sited Mr. and Mrs. D. L- Wallace 
Sunday afternoon.

Mrs. Fred Haynes and Billy 
Don of Trickham visited Mrs. 
Jewell Clifton and children 
Wednesday night.

Mrs. Dixie Cupps visited Mr. 
and Mrs. Claud Hodges of San
ta Anna Saturday afternoon.

Mrs. Virgil Cupps and Don 
were visiting her mother, Mrs. 
Mary Stephens in Bangs Sun
day afternoon.

Mr. Rex Herring and a friend 
of Brownwood visited Mr. and 
Mrs. Casey Herring and children 
Sunday afternoon. Mrs. Jimmy 
Schulle and children also visited 
In the Herring home.

Mr. and Mrs. Hollis Watson 
attended memorial services in 
Coleman Friday for Mrs. J. W. 
Barton.

Mrs. J. E. Williams visited Mr. 
and Mrs. Virgil Cupps Sunday 
night.

Mrs. Ana Bryan and her 
daughter, Mrs. Dean Thompson 
and daughter, Deborah, of 
Brownwood visited Sunday af
ternoon with Mrs. Floyd Morris.

Mr. and Mrs. 'Tim Snowden 
visited their daughter, Mr. and 
Mrs. Greham E’ltzoatrick and 
children, Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Luther Wood 
and children of Hamlin, Mrs. 
Bob Johnson of Coleman were 
Sunday dinner guests with Mr. 
smd Mrs. Earl Cozart.

Lynda Sue Rutherford, Cheryl 
Fitzpatrick and Linda Aberna
thy, from our community, were 
with the Santa Anna Band Fri
day participating in a morning 
p>arade and later attending the 
rodeo In San Angelo.

We are very sorry to report 
Mr, Bert Turney is seriously ill 
In the Medical Arts Hospital In 
Brownwood. His condition is 
improved from the first of last 
week, but reports are today he 
remains quite ill.

Mr. and Mrs; L. C. Baker and 
Mr. R. A. Baker of Midland vi
sited during the weekend with 
Mr. and Mrs. Darwin Lovelady 
and Randel.

Mrs. Floyd Morris and Mrs. 
Zack Bible were in Brownwood 
Wednesday. Mrs. Bible visited a 
sister, Mrs. Edna Smith. Mrs. 
Morris visited Mr. Bert Turney, 
and also with Mrs. Roy Harold, 
the former Mrs. Bush, of our 
community.

Visitors in the Floyd Morris 
home Sunday were Mrs. Jim 
Wells and son, Lyndon, and 
Danny Pierce of Santa Anna, 
Miss Norma Kelly and Mrs. L. V. 
Spurl(x;k of Coleman, Mrs. 
Dutch Buckal(x> of Scheyne, 
Wyoming, Mr. and Mrs. Jim 
Sweeney of California, Mrs. 
Lorena Sweeney of Brownwood 
and Mr. Bury Buckaloo of Cross 
Cut.

Rev. Jan Daehnert and a 
friend, Carol, of Brownwood

A n n o u n c i n g . . .
We Have Purchased the Moore’s 

Variety Store and Assumed Active Man
agement. We Extend a Cordial Invita
tion to All Patrons of the Store to Con- 
inue Your Patronage With Us. We 
Assure You Prompt and Courteous Ser
vice — the Same You Have Been Accus
tomed to.

We Plan to Have a Formal Opening 
At a Later Date. Watch for Announce
ment.

The Store Will Now Be Known A^

White’s Variety Store
Mr. and Mrs. Everett V. White 

Owners and Operators

T h a n k  Y o u . . .
We Wish to Express Our Sincere 

Appreciation to the Citizens of Santa 
Anna and This Vicinity for Your Fine 
Cooperation and Patronage During the 
Seven Years We Have Operated Our 
Variety Store. Words Cannot Express 
Our Deep Feeling of Gratitude for Your 
Friendliness and Help.

We Highly Recommend Mr. and 
Mrs. White to Each of You and Hope 
You Will Continue Your Fine Coopera
tion With Them.

Doug and Louise Moore

—HAS MADE US A GREAT NATION. 
WE, TOO, REALIZE THE IMPORTANCE 

OF KEEPING ABREAST WITH TIME.

F U N E R A L  H O M E

400 West Pecan, Coleman Phone Enterprise 252

SWAP NOW
For The Pickup Built Specially For Texans

'6 3  
FORD 
TRUCKS

rne truok is riomti the pr ice  is riohti

Berry's F<Mrd Sales
415 Commercial Ave. Phone 625-2163 Coleman, Texas
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AUendaiiee At 
Church Services

Reports of attendance at local 
churches during the weekend 
are as follows:
NORTHSIDE 
CHURCH OF CHRIST

Membership ____________  75
Bible Classes (9:30) ______ 53
Morning Worship (10:20) _ 75 
Evening Worship (6:30) 47

FIRST BAPl’IST CHURCH
Enrollment _____________  279
Sunday School (9 :4 5 )___ 129
Morning Worship (11;00)__118 
Evening Worship (6:00) __ 45 
Training Union (7 :0 0 )___ 38

FIRST METHODIST CHURCH
Enrollment _____________  145
Sunday School (9:45) ------- 66
Morning Worship (10:50) _ 80
Youth Service (6 :00)______ 15
Evening Worship (7:00) __ 32

NORTH SIDE 
BAPTIST CHURCH

Enroliment _____________  81
Sunday School (10:00)___ 58
Morning Worship (11:00) _ 71
B. T. S. (6:30) ___________ 29
Elvening Worship (7:00) __ 46
Sermon topics for Sunday, 

March 17: Morning, “The Spirit 
of Forgiveness,” Matt. 18:21-35; 
Evening, “Faith,” Heb. 11:1.

ASSEMBLY OF GOD CHURCH
Sunday School (9:45) 89
Morning Worship (11:00) _ 61
Prayer Service (6:45) ___ 30
Evening Worship (7:30) __ 37

Mrs. J. W. Barton 
Buried Friday

F^meral services for Mrs. J. W. 
Barton, 84, were held at 10:00 a. 
m. Friday, March 8, in the Ste
vens Memorial Chapel in Cole
man. Rev. Lester Probst, pastor 
of the Coleman First Baptist 
Church, was the officiating 
minister. Burial was in the Cole
man Cemetery, under the direc
tion of Stevens Funeral Home.

Mrs. Barton was a longtime 
re.sident of Coleman County. 
She lived in the Shield Com
munity for many years, therj 
moved to Coleman. She had liv
ed in Palestine since 1958. She 
was born Septemt)or 0, 1878 and 
was a member of the Baptist 
Church.

Survivors include six sons, Hal
D. and Don Barton of Palestine, 
Fred S. Barton of Longview, 
Guin S. Barton of Beaumont, 
J, C. Barton of Rice, and J. K. 
Barton of Amarillo; three 
daughters, Mrs. Elmo Eubank of 
Temple, Mrs. Hugh Roark of 
San Angelo and Mrs. S. J. Boyd 
of Houston; three sisters, Mrs.
E. H. Shelton, Mrs. J. C. Cleve
land and Mrs. M. C. Woolverton, 
all of Palestine; 18 grandchild
ren and 30 great-grandchildren.

Stapling machines 
News Office.

at the

Cole-Anna
Drive-In Theatre
FRIDAY & SATURDAY 

MARCH 15-16 
STEWART GRANGER in

‘Swordsman of Siena’
----- PLUS—

“CAIRO”

SUNDAY - MONDAY 
TUESDAY & WEDNESDAY

ANTHONY QUINN in

“BARABBAS”

O AK
Drive-In Theatre
THURSDAY - FRIDAY 

AND SATURDAY
MARCH 14-15-16 

ELVIS PRESLEY in

“Girls!” Girls! Girls!”
----- PLUS------

AUDIE MURPHY in

“Hell Bent for 
Leather”

SUNDAY & MONDAY 
'  MARCH 17-18 

RICHARD BASEHART in

“ Savage Guns”
----- PLUS—

ROCK HUDSON in

“The Spiral Road”

I-- -
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Look! CRISCO OIL
2 4 -oz. Í

______3 9 ^

3 8 -oz. Bottle. . . .  S9 ^
L O O K !

BANOUET POT P|ES
Turkey, Chicken and Beef 1 9 ^
8-oz. Pkg>

TV Dinners
Turkey, Chicken, Salisbury Steak, Beef, 

Meat Loaf and Ham

only 4 9 ^
FRESH FROZEN

Strawberries 16-oz.
Pkg. ■

DECKER’S

arme
LAYS TWIN PACK

POTATO CHIPS ' .59
NEW CROP

HONEY iGal.,89
DECKER’S

PURE LARD .49 POTATOES C  .39
SKYWAY

Peanut Butter 3-lb.
Size

SUPREME CHOCOLATE FUDGE 1! SUNSHINE HONEY
SANDWICH Lb. Pkg. 39c GRAHAMS Lb. Pkg. 34c

NABISCO BIG DIPPER
CHOCOLATE PIES 9-oz. Pkg. 39c

CHUCK ROAST Ibl .39
ARMOUR’S SLICED

BACON Pound .39
ARM ROAST lb. .49
SWIFT’S PREMIUM — ALL MEAT

BOLOGNA lb. .49
WILSON’S FULLY COOKED

PICNICS Pound .29 ROUND STEAK lb. .R9
Kraft’s Sliced — American or Pimento

CHEESE 6-oz.Pkg. .29PORK BRAINS lb. .29
PORK LIVER lb. .19 Hot B a rb e cu e . .  lb. ,69 

Potato Sa lad  .  .  lb. ,39 
Chicken Sa lad  .  lb. ,49
Pimento Cheese Spread lb. ,S9

_ _ — _-/
\m m B If ¥ 7

DRY SALT BACON 1^ .29
SWIFT’S PREMIUM ^

FRANKS Pkg. .39

'■Pfc


